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WAY CLEARED 
STREET IMPROVEMENTS 
BY HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 

As far as the State Highway 

Department is concerned, it can 

advertise for bids any time it 
suits for the improvement on 

Center Street and Delaware Ave- 
nue, both state-maintained roads. 

Center Street had been giving 

some trouble because it was 

thought the widened street would 

be partly on the property owner. 
However, Mayor Luther P. Hat- 

field Wednesday explained the 

state already had sufficient right 

of way 40 feet, under old statutes. 
However, he said, where side- 

walks and other private property 

were involved, it was up to the 

City to get signed agreements 

from the property owners. On 

Center Street, it was revealed 

Wednesday all property owners | 

but one had signed. 
The Highway Department can 

begin work but the mnonsigner, 

William Palmatory, will have to 
instigate suit in Superior Court 

to decide if he will be awarded 

damages from the City, and to 

what extent, for work on his pro- 

perty. 

The Council, Tuesday night, 

after an executive session, mo- 

tioned to proceed with highway 

construction without consent of. 

Palmatory.   At a meeting Feb. 2, the Coun- 

cil had agreed to get a price on 

repairing damages caused by 
street construction to Palmatory’s | 

property. This work included re- | 
placement of a hedge and re-; 

building a porch. | 
When it was found the costs of 

this work were estimated at 

$1000 to $2800, the Council voted 
against it, saying it would es- 

tablish a precedent. Hence, Pal- 

matory’s only recourse now is 

Superior Court. 
Considering other possibilities 

for legal action, the Council 

Tuesday night referred to its 
minutes of Oct. 16, 1964, regard- | 

ing the securing of an easement 

for a sewer main across the pro- 

perty of Harrison Melvin, Del- 

aware Avenue extended. The 
minutes stated he would be given 

only a hookup of water and sew- 
er, without charge. The October 
minutes also stated if Melvin 

would not grant the easement, 
the City would institute suit. 

Since the easements is across 
private property, Mayor Hatfield 

‘said Tuesday the City would have 

to initiate a suit in Superior 
Court. The City could do mo 

work on the property until the 

suit has been settled. 
  

Drainage Problem 
Occupies Attention 
Of City Council 
The City Council, at its second 

February meeting, Tuesday night 

Manager Alfred G. B. Mann se- 

cure a plan and get a price on 
drainage in the general area of 

the Harrington Shirt factory on 

Clark Street. 
The city manager thought the 

area should include that running 
from Simpson Street to East 
Street. Clarence Collins, a resi- 

dent of the area and a former 
councilman, said there was for- 

‘merly a ditch running from East 
Street eastward to Dickerson 

Street but it had been closed. 

In other business Tuesday 

night, the Council was told Ma- 
gistrate L.. Gooden Callaway had 

submitted a list of delinquent 
taxables, from whom nothing had 
been collected, for the years 1959 

to 1962, inclusive. The magis- 

trate, the Council was told by 

Mayor Luther P. Hatfield, was 
continuing work on tax collec- 

tion. 

The mayor arranged for a coun- 

cil meeting to arrange a meet- 

ing with the Board of Directors 
of the Harrington Volunteer Fire 

Company, Mon., March 1, on sug- 

gested improvements to the City 
jail. The fire company owns the 
building in which it, itself, the 

City jail, and the City Hall are 

housed. 
An inspector from the -State 

Board of Corrections had inspect- 
ed the jail and reported it small, 
overcrowded, and otherwise in- 

adequate. 
He recomended a fire wall, a 

fire extinguisher, and that the 

oughly cleaned. 
  

General Serv, Committee 
Of Odd Fellows and 
Rebekahs to Meet 

Saturday evening, Feb. 20, the 

regular monthly meeting of the 
General Service Committee of the 
Odd Fellows and Rebekahs of 
Delaware will be held in the 
rooms of Oriental Lodge No. 12, 
In Newark, at 8 p.m. (weather 
Permitting). 

[ Mrs. J. Edward Taylor and Wil- 

FOR 

  

City Personnel 
Gets A Break 

Effective immediately, City 

personnel will have more time 

off. 

They will have eight holidays— 

New Year's Day, Washigton’s 
Birthday, Memorial Day, the 

Fourth of July, Labor Day, Vet- 

erans Day, Thanksgiving Day, 

and Christmas. 
A new vacation schedule is as 

follows: One years’ service, one 

week’s vacation; two years’ serv- 
ice, two weeks, and 10 years’ ser- 

vice, three weeks. 
Sick leave—Ten days annually 

with doctor’s excuse after first? 

day. 
The schedule was arranged by 

a personnel committee of Coun- 

cilman Albert C. Price and Coun- 

cilman Howell Hitchens. The 

committee was appointed by Ful- 

ton J. Downing, when he was 

mayor last year, and its action 
approved by present Council. 

In other business, the Planning 

and Zoning Commission will or- 

ganize Tuesday night. Its mem- 

bers are George Robert Quillen 

and Calvin Wells, three years; 

Mrs. William: W. Sharp and 

James D. Moore, two years; and 

liam Outten, one year. 
The commission will pass on 

building permits, among its oth- 

er duties. ; 
The mayor reappointed Coun- 

cilmen Albert C. Price, F. Lau- 
rence Price, and Burton Satter- 

field to a committee on the revi- 

sion of the sewer and water iy 
  

Business Men, 
Women To Help 
In Heart Drive 

The business men and women 

of Harrington will lend their 

strength to the fight against the 

heart diseases during February. 

This is the month set aside as 

“Heart Month for Business” here 
in support of the drive of the 

Delaware Heart Association. 
Many have volunteered to can- 

vass the downtown and outlying 

business districts for gifts for the 

1965 Heart Fund as part of the 

annual campaign to support the 
research, education and commu- 

nity service programs which com- 

bat diseases of the heart and cir- 

culation. : 
“In our nation, state and com- 

munity, these disease take more 
lives than all other diseases and 

causes of death combined,” said 
Mrs. Thomas Clendening, local 

chairman of Heart Month for 

Business. “The heart and blood 

vessel diseases constitute the 
greatest health problem of our 

times. They include heart attack, 
stroke, high blood pressure and 

hardening of the arteries, inborn 
heart defects, rheumatic fever 

and many others.” The annual 

loss in production in the nation 
resulting from these diseases has 

been estimated at more than $4 

billion. 
“To combat this leading health | 

menace, Harrington's business 

community has organized a com- 

mittee to conduct a concerted, 
solicitation among our business 

colleagues,” Mrs. Clendening said. 

“We have every confidence the 

effort will be successful.” 

Volunteers will canvass busi- 

ness officers, stores and profes- 

sional buildings in the downtown 
area while others will concen- 

trate on businesses further out of 

town. 
  

Lower Kent County 
Republican Club te Dine 
"A covered-dish dinner meet- 

ing will be held Feb. 24, at 6:30 

Wednesday at the Harrington 

New Century Club. 3 
The election for the officers for 

1965 will be held at this meeting 

so all persons are requested to 
attend. If ‘you can’t attend the 

dinner, the business will start at 

7:30. 
  

Teresa Ann Moore 
Teresa Ann Moore, 10-month- 

old daughter of Mrs. Edna Mae 
Moore of Harrington and De- 

Weese Moore of Greenwood, died 

last Friday at the Milford Me- 
morial Hospital where she was 

admitted the previous day. 
Amn autopsy was performed, but 

the results were not released. 
Also surviving are a brother, 

David Allen, and a sister, Debra 

Betty at home with the mother; 

a half-sister, Shirley Elizabeth 

Larimore, of here, and the pater- 
nal grandfather, Charles H. 

Moore, Greenwood. 
Services were held Monday 

afternoon at the McKnatt Funer- 

al Home. 

I Merit 

65 Local: Stodents 
To Take 
Merit Test March 9 

Sixty-five students at Harring- 

ton High School plan to take 

the 1965 National Merit Scholar- 

ship Qualifying Test (NMSQT), 
Charles Hoff, principal, announc- 

ed this week. 

The test will be administered at 

the school at 9 a.m., Tues., March 

9. All students who wish to be 
considered for Merit Scholarships 

to be awarded in 1966 should take 

the test at that time. 
The NMSQT is a three-hour ex- 

amination of educational develop- 
ment. The test is the first step 

in the eleventh annual competi- 

tion for four-year Merit Scholar- 

ships provided .by the National 

Scholarship Corporation 

and by sponsoring corporations, 

foundations, colleges, associations, 

unions, trusts, and individuals. 

The number of scholarships 

awarded in any year depends up- 
on the extent of sponsor partici- 

pation. In 1964, 1652 Merit Schol- 

arships were awarded; 1146 were 

provided by 227 sponsors and 506 

by the Merit Corporation. There 

are 4880 Merit Scholars attend- 

ing 485 colleges in the current 

academic year. 

The test scores of students who 

are examined in March will be 
reported to their schools before 

May 15. The scores are used by 
counselors in many high schools 

to help students make decisions 

about college attendance and 

field of study. Many students 

who do not expect to win a 

scholarship take the test in order 

to learn more about their individ- 

ual strengths and weaknesses in 

the areas measured by the test. 

More than 14,000 semifinalists, 

the highest scorers in each state, 

will be named early next fall. 

Names of semifinalists are pub- 
lished in a booklet which. is dis- 

tributed to all colleges and to 

other sources of financial aid for 

undergraduates. Further, their 

names and test scores are sent to 

the two colleges that they list as 

their preferred choices at the 

time that they take the NMSQT. 

The order of preference is not 

shown. 

Approximately 38,000 addition- 

al students, selected on a nation- 

al basis, receive Letters of Com- 

mendation for their high perfor- 

mance on the qualifying test. 
Their names and test scores are 

also sent to their first-and second 

choice colleges. 
Each semifinalist will be asked 

to take a second examination. 

Those who repeat their high per- 
formance and meet certain other 

requirements will become final- 

ists in the competition. Winners 

of merit scholarships will be se- 
lected from the finalist group on 

the basis of school records and 
recommendations, test scores, ex- 

tracurricular activities, leadership 

ability, and accomplishments out- 

side the classroom. Each finalist 

(Continued on Page 8) 

MS Chairman 
Named to 
Delaware Chapter 

Robert E. Whitney, newly 
elected chairman of the Delaware 

Chapter, National Multiple Scler- 

osis Society looks forward to a 
big year for that organization. 

Whitney was named chairman 

at the fifth annual meeting of 
the Chapter, where he succeeded 

Lt. Col. Clifford T. Hall. 

Appointed sales manager for 
the Cellulose and Protein Pro- 

ducts Department of Hercules 
Powder Company in September 

1964, Whitney has been with that 
organization since graduation 

from the University of Minnesota 

in 1947. ; 
‘While serving as vice chair- 

man in 1964, Whitney was active 

in the chapter’s annual campaign 

and later attended the national 

convention in New Orleans. He 

came back greately encouraged 

that research work sponsored by 

the National Multiple Sclerosis 
Society was bearing fruit—and 
much like the efforts in other 

fields—the day may soon be at 

hand where it will no longer be 
necessary to tell an MS victim 

there is mo known cure for the 

dread disease. 
Multiple Sclerosis, Whitney re- 

minds, is a crippler disease hit- 

ting men and women between 
(Continued on Page 8) 

  

  

Mrs. Matilda A. Dayton 

Mrs. Matilda A. Dayton, 80, 

died Tuesday at Milford Memori- 
al Hospital after a long illness. 

She is survived by four sons, 

Millard A., Milford; Lloyd B., 

Wilmington; Charles S., Easton, 
Md., and Ralph, Harrington; one 

sister, Mrs. Clarence Edgens, 

Lewes, and three grandchildren. 
Services will be held at 2 p.m. 

today at the Atkins Funeral 
Home, Lewes, where friends may 

call Thursday evening.       

City Hall Hours 
Are Changed 

The City Council changed 

the hours the City Hall would 

be open at its meeting Tuesday 

night. 
The hall will be open from 

9 am. to 1 pm.,, and from 2 

p.m. to 4:30 p.m., until further 

notice. 

This Sunday Is 
Heart Sunday 

This Sunday is Heart Sunday. 

The door-to-door solicitation to 

support the Delaware Heart As- 
sociation’s programs of research, 

education and service has a par- 

ticular meaning to all Delaware- 

ans, heart patients and non-pa- 

tients alike. 
A total of $150,000 is needed by 

the Delaware Heart Association 

"in this year’s Heart Fund cam- 

paign. Part of this money will go 

to aid heart patients mow under 

study in the state and other Del- 

awareans who have been sent to 
the Hospital of the University of 

Pennsylvania for special diagno- 

sis and heart surgery. 
But patient service is only one 

of the neasons why area residents 
will be asked to contribute gen- 

erously to the 1965 Heart Fund. 

The Delaware Heart Association 

maintains a year-round program 

of research, service and educa- 

tion that is directed toward the 

eventual conquest of diseases of 

the heart and blood vessels. 

This group of diseases accounts 

  

  
  

and in the nation, than all other 

diseases combined. In 1963, for 

example, 1704 Delawareans died 
from heart disease, and an addi- 

tional 456 died 
lesions, or blood vessel diseases. 

deaths from cancer, 246 from all 

accidents, and 187 from influen- 

za and pneumonia. 
An urgent appeal to Delaware- 

ans ito support the 1965 Heart 
Fund was voiced earlier this 

week by Gov. Charles L. Terry, 

Jr., who described the services of 

the Delaware Heart Association 

as ‘direct aids to people respon- 

sible for saving many lives that 
would otherwise have been lost. 

“Since the Delaware Heart As- 

sociation was chartered on Jan. 

to aid the fight against 

disease,” Gov Terry said. 

than all other diseases combined 

program. 
“Just as important as this de- 

dicated research effort has been 

the direct service to heart pa- 

tients in our state. I urge every 
citizen of the state to give gener- 

ously when your Heart Fund 

volunteer calls on Heart Sun- 
day,” the governor concluded. 

World Day of 
Prayer At 
Asbury March 5 
The 1965 World Day of Pray- 

er observance for the churches of 

this area will be held Fri., March 

5, 7:30 p.m. at Asbury Methodist 

Church, Weiner Avenue and Lib- 

erty Streets, Harrington. 

The 1965 theme is- “What Doth 

the Lord Require”. The World 

Day of Prayer, observed each 
year on the first Friday in Lent, 

is sponsored by United Church 

Women of the National Council 

of Churches. Prayer and an offer- 
ing for the world-wide mission 
of the church have been the pri- 

mary purpose; and, traditionally 

for more than 75 years, people 

have been brought togther across 

denominational, racial, national 

and cultural boundaries, to pray 

for the needs of the world and 

  

out the church’s mission. 

World Day of Prayer is world- 
wide in character. The same ser- 

vice is used by groups in approxi- 
mately 125 countries. This experi- 
ence provides an opportunity for 

fellowship and christian unity. 

Some of the projects benefited 

by this annual offering are—Wo- 
men’s Colleges in Africa, India, 

Taiwan, Korea, Japan, Pakistan, 

Hong Kong; Christian literature 
for women and children; recep- 

tion and hospitality for students 
coming from overseas; ministries 

of concern to migratory laborers; 

religious work directors for In- 
dian youth ,and assistance in 
transition to urban life. 

Besides the Harrington church- 

es, all other churches in the area 

are invited to participate, includ- 
ing Farmington, Felton, Vernon, 
Houston and Greenwood. Any 

church may contact Asbury Me- 
thodist, Harrington, for additional 
information.   

from vascular 

Theses totals compared to 770 

21, 1949, the agency has raised | 

hundreds of thousands of dollars 

hears, 

to make an offering for carrying : 

Career Woman To 
Be Chosen By 
B. & P. W. Clubs 
The bright beam of honor will 

silhouette the young career wo- 

man during National Business 

Women’s Week, March 7-13th, 

when the Delaware Federation of 

Business and Professional Wo- 

men’s Clubs will make its spring- 

time salute to the working wo- 

men of the state and nation. 

“The destiny of our future lies 

in the youth of our mation,” em- 
phasizes Mrs. Mildred Patterson, 

state chairman for this week. An- 

nouncing the plans for Business 

Women’s Week, Mrs. Patterson 

states, “The Federation’s recogni- 

tion of youth power will be ex- 

pressed in action this week 
through its ‘Partnership with 

phy, recording secretary; Miss 

Co-chairmen of Business Wo- 

men’s week are Mrs. Jean Bovee, 

president of Capital City Club 

who is in charge of all activities 

of the mid-state area, and Mrs. 

Audrey Milspaw, recording sec- 

retary for Bridgeville, who is 

leader for the southern area. 
Preceding the state activities, 

21 local clubs will have selected 

a young woman, not necessarily a 
B.P.W. member, 20 to 24 years of 

age, holding her first position or 

in college, attractive, poised and   
sent them at the area meetings 

ito be held Sunday, March 7th, 
the first day of Business Women’s 

Week. 

Mrs. Wilhelmina 

' state president; Mrs. 

C. Miller, 

Patterson, 

for more deaths, in Delaware}, (ico president; Mrs. Elizabeth 
R. Clugston, 2nd vice-president; 

i Mrs. Margaret Hastings, 3rd vice- 

president; Mrs. Catherine Mur- 

i candidates will enjoy an oppor- 

| Verna McCormick, corresponding 
secretary; Mrs. Ruth McElhinny, 

treasurer, will spearhead a mo- 

torcade of state chairmen, club 

{ presidents and members in a day- | 

(Continued on Page 8) 
  

Boggs Introduces 
Two Bills On 

‘Social Security 
! Sen. J. Caleb Boggs (R-Del.) 
this week introduced two bills 

designed to aid social security 
| recipients in Delaware and the 
| Teiton 

One proposal is that a retired 
individual receiving social secu- 

  

“This money has enabled the rity benefits could earn up to 
Association to finance valuable $2,400 before facing a reduction 

programs of research including iin his monthly benefit check. Un-i 

every area of heart and blood : der existing law a retired work- 

vessel diseases. The fact that this er may earn only $1,200 before 

type of disease is responsible for being penalized. 

the death of more Delawareans The other bill provides that if 
‘a child continues full time in 

constitutes a solemn demand for school past the age of 18 his so- 

continuance and expansion of the cial security benefits also con- 
tinue. At present these benefits 

for dependent children now auto- 

| matically stop at age 18. 

1 Similar bills to improve the 
social security system have been 

introduced in Congress this year. 

average monthly Social Security 

benefit check for men is $88 and 
for women $69. 

“It is evident that in order to 
live reasonably comfortably, a 

person must have a source of in- 
come to supplement his social 
security check,” 

Senator said. 

“The present earning limita- 

tion in law, coupled with the pre- 

sent benefits, leaves an individual 

far below the $3,000 poverty fig- 

ure mentioned by the President,” 
he said. 

“At the present time,” Senator 

Boggs continued, “there are al- 

most 44,000 social security reci- 

pients in Delaware, of whom 25,- 

000 are retired workers. It is 

these individuals who would be 

bill.” 

The county-by-county break- 

down of these workers is: New 
Castle County, approximately 15,- 

000; Kent County, approximately 
4,000, and Sussex County, approx- 
imately 6,000. 

On this other bill, the Delaware 

\senator said that with the em- 

phasis being placed on young 

people continuing their educa- 

tions “it is important that we re- 

alize the continued dependency 
past the age of 18.” 

About 500 Delaware students in 
the 18-22 age bracket would be 
affected by this bill. 

Marsan Lad 
Suffers Eye Injury 

Dallas Marsan, son of Mr. and 

Mrs. Ernest Marsan, suffered a 

serious injury Saturday when he 

was struck in the eye by a splin- 
ter. 

He was rushed to Dover Air 

Base Hospital and thence to Phil- 

adelphia Naval Hospital where 

surgery took place early Sunday 
morning. 

His address is Dallas Marsan, 

} Ward T, No. 1, Philadelphia Nav- 
jal Hospital, Philadelphia. 

  
  

  
greatly aided by passage of my: 

‘of pleasing personality to repre-' 

Senator Boggs noted that the | 

Lack of Law For 
Meat Checking Hit 

The absence of a state law to 

require meat inspection in 

slaughter houses was decried 

Monday by a member of the 

State Board of Agriculture. 

Charles Mills, a member from 

Rehoboth Beach, told the Joint 

Finance Committee that only one 

of 17 slaughter houses in Dela- 

ware is covered by U. S .Depart- 

tion. 
In the other cases, Mills said, 

“We have only the conscience of 

the slaughterer standing between 

deceased carcasses and the pub- 

lic,” 
Delaware has no law requir- 

ing state inspection of slaughter 

houses, and the single company 

covered comes under federal in- 

terstate commerce regulations. 

The other 16 firms apparently 

do not do enough interstate busi- 

ness to warrant such regulation. 

City Sidewalks 
Eyed By Council 
Property owners will be asked 

to repair sidewalks, if plans of 

the City Council are carried out. 

In its second Febuary meet- 

ing Tuesday night, the Council 

agreed the city manager should 

ask the owners to get the job 

done. 
It all started out when Wilson 

G. Bradley, First Ward council- 
man, moved the property owners 

on Ward Street be notified to fix 

their walks. They were in ter- 

rible condition, he said. On a mo- 

tion by Bradley, seconded by 

Albert C. Price, Second Ward 

  

ment of Agriculture meat inspec- 
those accounts for the cost af 

MOBIL HOMES 
AS KENT TAX 
Council Checks 
Curbing Payments 

The City Council, at its sec- 

ond February meeting, Tuesday 

night, voted to turn over to the 
City alderman for collection 

  

curbing on which nothing had 

been paid. 
Councilmen F. Laurence Price, 
Albert C. Price, and Howell Hit- 

chens voted for the measure; 

Councilman Wilson G. Bradley 

dissented. Councilmen Black and 

Satterfield were not present. 
The motion was made after 

one by Councilman Bradley re- 

questing the account of Horace | 
Riley, Liberty Street and Del- 
aware Avenue, be written off. 

{The motion stated the reason for 

  

eers and the city manager in the 

Liberty Street improvement. 

There was no second to the mo- 

tion. 
Tuesday night's meeting wre- 

vealed all curbing delinquents 

had been sent final notices to 

pay up. The City, in recent years, 
has been paying half the cost of 

curbing, in street improvements, 

with the property owner paying 

the remainder. 

Getting back to the Riley case, 
which has been hanging fire 

  

for the first time. 

  

EYED 
SOURCE 

Levy Court’s drive for addi- 

tional revenue will bring mobile 
homes under reappraisal by the 

same standards as other housing. 

The commissioners learned 
Tuesday—as they authorized bor- 
rowing $40,000 on a short term 

loan to meet current expenses— 

that trailers only pay a flat rate 
of $15 per year, and that amount 

goes only to school boards. 

The county , which collects 

taxes for the school districts, 
does not receive a share of the 

collections or a fee for acting as 

collection agent. 
Chester J. Bricko, heading the 

reappraisal of Kent County 
lands for J. M. Cleminshaw Co., 
said he has been reappraising 

trailers and mobile homes by 
same method as other properties 

in the county. He has been set- 

ting a value on the trailer and 
wanting the write-off was be- property, rather than depending 

cause of an error by the engin- on a flat fee. 
The reappraisal will give the 

county funds from mobile homes 

Arecent report on Kent Coun- 

ty by the Over-All Economic De- 
velopment Committee said that 

10 per cent of all housing in the 

county is accounted for by mo- 

bile homes. Ct 
Levy Court President James B. 

Messick, calling the issue one be- 

lem of collection’ on transient   several years, Bradley says Riley 

was promised his sidewalk would 

not be bothered in the improve- 

ment of Liberty Street. It was   councilman, it was agreed pro- 

perty owners should be requested 

to fix their sidewalks according 

to the City ordinance. 
Specifications for sidewalks, 

under law, are determined by 

the Council. Furthermore, it was 
agreed all councilmen should 

check the walks in their wards. 
In other business Tuesday 

night, it was revealed an issue 

at the bulk plant of the Penin- 

sula Oil Company, on U.S. 13, 

south, had been solved. Mayor 
Luther P. Hatfield said the com- 

pany had agreed to build a pro- 

tecting dyke and it had purchased 

16 feet of land from Mrs. Edith 
Hammond. The action was taken 

after a complaint from the state 

fire marshal. 
Resolution passed to ask State 

Highway Department to put 
Dorman Street, a state-maintain- 

ed road, on its agenda for im- 

provement. 

Police Department requested to 

take action on cars parked in the 

wrong direction on streets. May- 

or says he knows of one such car 

on blocks. Police have been 

checking on the problem. 
Oscar Cohee complained paper 

blew off trash truck in its 

weekly collections inn Harrington 

Manor. The truck has a tarpau- 

lin. but Councilman Albert Price 

and the mayor recommended a 

screen. The city manager says 

very little paper blows off the 

truck. 
Mayor declared the Council 

would have a meeting to discuss 
amendment on the City Charter 

some night. Some would come |     under the Home Rule Act and 
the Delaware | others would require action by 

the General Assembly. 

Resolution passed opening the 

way for the sale of $150,000 in 

bonds, funds therefrom to be 

used to improve the water sys- 

tem. The advertisement of bonds 

started in this week’s issue of 
this newspaper. Sale will be 
March 22. 

Mid-Del Chapter to 
Meet Feb. 22 In Dover 

The Mid-Del Chapter of the 
Delaware Association for Retard- 

ed Children will meet Mon., Feb. 

22 at 8 o'clock at the Kent Coun- 
ty School for Trainables. The 

school is located at Rising Sun 

near the Allen Frear Elementary 

Sichool. 
The speaker will be Dr. Lester 

N. Myer, Ed. D., director of the 

Mental Retardation Planning pro- 

ject of the Delaware Commission 
on Children and Youth. The 

Commission is making a study of 

facilities for the mentally re- 

tarded in Delawares with empha- 
sis on unmet needs. 

All parents and friends of the 

retarded are invited to attend 

the meeting. Mrs. Karl Schick 

will be in charge of refreshments. 

Sharon H. Walls Named 
Homemaker of Tomorrow 

Sharon H. Walls is this year’s 

Betty Crocker Homemaker of 

Tomorrow for Harrington high 
school. She scored highest here in 

a written homemaking examin- 

ation taken Dec. 1 by 552,704 se- 

nior girls in 14,236 of the nation’s 

high schools. She is now eligible 
for state and national scholar- 

ithe replacement extended six or 

| seven feet “back on Mr. Riley’s 
| land.” He, Bradley, had thought 

| the situation was all ironed out, volving real estate becomes as- i 

now it’s back again. 
Councilman A. Price wanted to 

know “if the agreement (not to 

disturb sidewalk) was in writ- 

ing. It was not. Clarence Collins, 
former councilman, says he at- 

tended a meeting when property 

owners were told their sidewalks 
would not be disturbed. The 
Council, in the time of the Lib- 

to go ahead on the engineer's 

plans. Mayor Hatfield, who was 

on the Council at the time, said 

the engineer showed one thing, 
but measurements showed some- 

thing else. 
In other business, the Council 

turned the list of delinquent tax- 

payers, for 1964, over to the 
magistrate for collection. It was 

emphasized that after taxes had 

been given for collection, pay- 
ment could not be accepted ait 
City Hall. J 

Veterans Receive 
$13,620,461 In 
Benefits During 64 
Veterans and their families in 

Delaware received a total of $13,- 

620,461 in cash benefits and ser- 
vices during fiscal year 1964, 

Leon Fields, manager of the Wil- 

mington Veterans Administration 

Regional Office announced. 

i Actual distribution of this sum 

  

| is outlined in the 1964 annual re- 

port of the VA, now on sale at 

the Government Printing Office, 
Washington, D. C. 

In Delaware, compensation for 

service-connected disabilities and 
pension for total monservice-con- 

nected disabilities was paid to 

6,327 living veterans in the 
amount of $5,357,881. ; 

Death compensation and pen- 

sion were paid to the dependents 

of 2,328 deceased veterans in the 

amount of $1,966,414. 

A total of $1,908,062 in insur- 
ance and indemnity payments 

was made to Delaware veterans 
and their beneficiaries. 

An average of eight (8) dis- 
abled veterans of World War II 

and the Korean Conflict in Del- 

aware trained during the year 

under the vocational rehabilita- 

tion program to overcome the 

(Continued on Page 8) 

  
  

Mrs. Oscar Smith 

Mrs. Ida C. Smith, 84, of 7 Dor- 

man St., died last Friday night 

in Milford Memorial Hospital 

where she was admitted after a 

heart attack at her home the pre- 

vious day. 

She was a member of Trinity 

Methodist Church here. She was 

the widow of Oscar Smith. 
Mrs. Smith is survived by four 

sisters, Mrs. Laura Eisenbrey, 
Mrs. Linda Layton and Mrs. 

however, replaced. Bradley says 

erty Street, improvement, voted | 

trailers, such as those used in 

| construction projects. He said, 
however, that a tax stamp might 

be used in such cases. 
Trailers in parks, excluding 

those on private lots, now pay a 

$2 fee to school districts. 
Messick said that anything in- 

| sessable including trailers. Com- 
missioner L. Winfred Hughes, 

| agreeing with Messick, said trail- 
ers should be subject to taxes 
‘as are other properties. 

The Delaware Code defines 
trailers and mobile homes, and 

provides for collection of taxes 
on their value by school dis- 

‘tricts, but not by the county. 

‘prehensive list of trailers. Park 
lowners are required to keep me- 

‘cords for school assessment pur- 
| poses. 
| Those on a private lot, how- 
ever, would be listed as improve- 
ments on the lot. 

The commissioners may ask an 

amendment to the code section to 

permit counties, as well ac school 

ers. 

Meanwhile, they need 

funds to meet current expenses, 

a standard problem in the months 
before tax bills are sent out and 
due. 
  

Cancer Education 

The lives of a sizeable num- 

ber of Delawareans will be sav- 

ed if a public education program 

launched earlier this month by 

the Delaware division of the 

American Cancer Society is effec- 

tive. : 
This was stated by Franklin B. 

Drumheller, chairman of the 

of the American Canicer Society, 

who stressed the importance of 

colon and rectum cancer. 
“This disease kills more men 

and women than any other type 

of cancer,” Drumheller said. “In 

spite of this, it is potentially high- 

ly curable. Three out of four per- 

sons could be saved if the disease 
was detected early and proper- 

ly treated.” : 

Cancer of the colon and rectum 
is a leading cancer in incidence 

as well as a cause of death. There 

are some 70,000 new cases diag- 

nosed each year. Nearly 40,000 
Americans die of the disease an- 

nually. 

A primary objective of the lo- 
cal program, Mr. Drumheller 

population of this community of 

the need for an annual health 
checkup which includes the use 
of diagnositic aids that can help 
their physicians detect colon and 
rectum cancer in its earlier and 

most curable stages. 
“More than 70 per cent of all 

(Continued on Page 8) 

Carson Nominated to 
Scholarship Fraternity 

William Carson, of Harrington, 

has been nominated for member-   Ralph Tatman, all of here; Mrs. 
Alice Minner, Felton; four bro- 

thers, Edgar, James and Law- 
rence Kates, all of Felton, and 

Henry Kates, Harrington; three 

grandchildren, and ome great- 
great-grandson. i 

Funeral services were held 

Monday afternoon at the J. Mil-   ship awards ranging from $500 

to $5,000.   | 

lard Cooper Funeral Home, with 
burial in Hollywood Cemetery.   

ship in the Zeta Rho Chapter of 

Phi Theta Kappa, national hon- 
orary scholarship fraternity, as 

Wesley College, Dover. 
Initiation will be held Tuesday 

in the Baptist Church, Dover. 
The initiates will be honored, the 

same evening, at a banquet at the 

Dinner Bell Inn, with Mrs. Vir- 

ginia Messick as speaker. 

  

One of the primary problems, 
Messick said, is compiling a com- 

districts, to collect taxes on trail- 

more 

board of the Delaware Division 

public attention being focused on 

lag 

longing to the Board of Assess- 
ors, said there might be a prob- 

AH 

said, “will seek to alert the adult 

¥ 
N 

Program Launched | 
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Mrs. Viola Thistlewood 

  

Sunday school at 10 a.m., Rob- 

ert H. Yerkes, Sr., adult super- 

intendent; Alvin O. Brown, su- 

perintendent of the junior de- 

partment. 

Worship service begins at 11 

am. with the prelude. Agnes T. 

Webb at the organ. Call to wor- 

ship by the minister, the Rev. H. 

Norman Nicklas, who will deliv- 

er the message. 

The Senior and Junior Choirs 

will present special numbers. 

Ushers — chief usher, Calvin 

Hollis, Maurice Blessing, Major 

 Sockrider, Albert Webb and 
Richard Yost. 

Monday evening, Feb. 22, the 

commission on education will 

meet with Edwin Prettyman, 

chairman. 

~~ Thurs, 
Quarterly Conference will 

   
     
    

      

  

    
   
   

  

  

  

   a 

March 25, the Fourth 
be 

Sat., April 10, annual church 

supper. More details later. 
Mrs. Mary Smack, Mrs. Davis, 

Mrs. Virginia Tingle, Harris 

Smack and daughter, Connie, all 

of Milford, were visitors of Mr. 
and Mrs. James Smack Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alferd Myer, of 

Greenwood, Floyd Morgan and 
friend of Ridgely, and Mrs. Mae 

Voshell were recent supper guests 

of Mrs. William Blessing Sr. and 
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Blessing 

and son, Bentley, were Sunday 

evening callers. 
Mr. and Mrs. C. Emory Webb 

: were Sunday afternoon callers 

of Mr. and Mrs. Jack D. Ken- 
nedy and Miss Elaine Kennedy on 

Old Porter road, Bear. It hap- 

pened to be Mr. Kennedy's birth- 

day anniversary, St. Valentine’s 

Day. On the way home the Webbs 

spent the evening with John and 

Eileen Clark and sons, Jackie 
David and Glenn, near Smyrna. 

Raymond Hawkins and friend, 

Miss Lee Williams, of Washing- 
~~ ton, D. C, spent the weekend 

3 ‘with his mother, Mrs. Anna Haw- 

kins. 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Sapp, of 

t 

son. 
~ Mr. and Mrs. Walter Studte Sr. 

spent the weeknd with Mrs. Gla- 
dys Laird in Philadelphia. 

~ Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Shockley 

of Dover spent Saturday with 

Mrs. Pearl Messick and Rosanna 

and on Sunday evening, Mr. and 

~~ Mrs. Mae Voshell was a dinner 
guest of Mr .and Mrs. Paul Mec- 

~ Natt, Sunday, in Milford. 
~~ Mr. and Mrs. George W. Kirk- 

by accompanied his brother and 
sister-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

T. Kirkby and daughter, Mariam, 

of Wilmington Monday of last 

week when they went to New 

York to attend the funeral of the 
~~ Kirkby’s sister, Mrs. Loretta 

Coleman, of Flushing, Long Is- 
land, who had been very ill for 
more than a year. Soon after ar- 

~ riving home from New York on 

~ Tuesday evening of last week the 

~ Kirkbys were notified of the 

~~ death of Mrs. Kirkby’s cousin, 

‘Ralph O'Neal, of Federalsburg, 
who had been ill for two years. 
Sunday afternoon callers at 

the home of Mr. and Mrs. George 

Mr. and Mrs. George W. Kirk- 

by were Sunday might supper 

Grade 12—Betty Dean, Diana 

Drummond, Valiant Fowler, Phil 

Faux. 
Sympathy of the community is 

extended to Mrs. Robert Speich- 
er on the death of her father, 

Ortha Roach, of Columbus, O. Mr. 

Roach was 90 years old in No- 

vember. 
News from Greenwood Men- 

nonite Church: Special meetings 

were held at Tressler Feb. 7 

through 14, with Brother John 

Shenk, of Denby, Va., pastor of 
Rock-of-Ages broadcast, as evan- 

gelist. 
Saturday overnight guests of 

Mr. and Mrs. Allison Davis were 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Davis and 
daughter, Cindy, of Bridgeville. 

Sunday, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Dennis 
Jr. and family joined them to 

help celebrate the 35th wedding 

lowing mew arrivals to report: 

To Mr. and Mrs. Sim Chisen- 

hall, a baby daughter, 7 1/2 lbs., 

born Feb. 10. She has been named 
Rebecca Lynn. 

To Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hawk, 

a baby girl, 7 lbs. 3 1/2 ounces, 

Feb. 12. She has been named 
Karen Michelle. 

Congratulations to Mr. and 

Mrs. Medford Calhoun on anoth- 

er grandchild. A little girl, 8 lbs. 

3 oz., born Feb. 9, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Leroy Calhoun, of Harring- 

ton. Her name is Shelley Ann. 

She is the tihrd child and second 

daughter in Leroy’s family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel Prit- 

chett, of Scott’s Store, Mr. and 

Mrs. Andrew Moore and daugh- 

ter, of Bridgeville; Mrs. William 

Blessing Sr., of Houston; Mr. and 

Mrs. William Volkmar, were re- 

cent callers of Mr. and Mrs. Al- 
fred Myer. 

Sunday guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Edgar English were Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Shortall, of Wilmington. 

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Bry- 
ant, of St. Michael's, Md.; Mr. 

and Mrs. Alton Messer, of Pres- 

ton, Md.; Miss Barbara Humph- 

  

IN THE WANT ADS 

Gallo, Marietta Hofstetter, Helen | 
Vincent, Charlotte Belton, Helen Philadelphia Airport Monday for | Mrs. 

  

Mrs. Florence Walls 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Tharp left 

San Francisco, Calif. They will | 

visit their daughter, Frances, at 

San Jose. She is a staff nurse at 

San Jose Hospital. The Tharps | 
lived in California 34 years ago 

and will visit old friends in oth- 

er parts of the state. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wilson 

and family and Mrs. Alberta 
Bradley visited Mrs. Barbara 

Saulsbury last Sunday. 
Arley Bradley Jr. is a patient 

at the St. Francis Hospital, in 

Wilmington, following an opera- 
tion last Wednesday. 

Arley Bradley Sr., James Mor- 

gan, Alton Breeding and Ken- 

neth Walls visited Arley Bradley 
Thursday. They also attended the 

horse show at the University of 
Delaware, in Newark . 

Greensboro, last week. 

Franklin Butler, Little Johnnie 

Butler, Roger Butler and Tom 
Brown visited Mr. and Mrs. Nor- 

man Butler in Florida, and also 

attended the auto races at Day-: 

tona raceway last week. 

Gertrude Morgan and Florence 

Walls called to see Mildred Walls 

Thursday evening. 

The community extend their 

sympathy to Mr. and Mrs. Samu- 

el Bradley on the death of Mrs. 

Bradley’s father, George Stubbs. 

The funeral was on Friday at 

Greensboro. 

Mrs. Emma Bradley, of Lewes, 

visited her brother and sister, 

Earl Griffith and Mrs. Lizzie But- 

ler, last Tuesday. 

Mrs. Howard Spicer visited her 

daughter, Mrs. Roger Butler and 
children last Thursday. 

Mrs. William Perdue and chil- 

dren visited Mr. and Mrs. Don- 

ald Jones and girls recently. 

Mrs. Amelia Vincent spent last 

Tuesday - with Mrs. Donovan in 
Farmington. 

Mr. and Mrs. William Wright 
visited their brother, Harry Tol- 

bert, Monday afternoon, at the 
Milford Memorial Hospital. 

of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Vincent 

Ryan. 
Mr. and Mrs. William Ryan and 

| daughter ,of Wilmington; Mr. and 
Elver Ryan, Grover Ryan 

and Lida Thorpe were dinner 

guests of Miss Della Ryan Sun- 

day. 
Arley Bradley returned home 

[Sunday from the hospital. 
Oscar Bradley is visiting his 

sister, Mrs. Barbara Saulsbury. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Baker 

and children moved in their new 

home near Greenwood. Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Wright moved where 

the Bakers lived. 

Mrs. John Closser visited Mr. 

and Mrs. Russell Brown, Thurs- 
day. 

Congratulations to Mr. and 

Mrs. Wallace Ryan on the arrival 

of a new daughter, born Tues., 

Feb. 16, at the Peninsula Hos- 
pital in Salisbury. 

  

  

The theme of the Rev. Donald 
Washburn’s Sunday morning 

message was “Fifth Command- 

| nent Christians”. The Senior 

Choir anthem was “Morning In 

My Heart”. The Junior Choir 

sang “A Daily Habit” with Fay 

Neeman and Robin Jarrell sing- 

ing the duet part of the anthem. 

The Sunday morning friendly 

greeters were Mr. and Mrs. Med- 

ford Killen. 

The Methodist Youth Fellow- 

ship sub district meeting was 

held in the Felton Methodist 

Church Sunday evening. 
The Felton Avon Club mem- 

bers will visit the Vocational 
Technical School at Georgetown 

Wed., Feb. 24. Members will 
leave the Fire Hall at 9 o'clock 

in the morning. This program has 

been arranged by Mrs. Albert 
Warren, Education chairman of 

the Avon Club. 
The Felton Community Fire 

Company will fold a fried oy- 

ster supper for the benefit of the 
Felton Community Fire Com- 

pany, Sat., March 20. They will 

start serving at 2 p.m., family 

style. Suppers will also be sent 

  

    
Mr. and Mrs. J. Barratt Simp- 

  

Harrington, Del. 
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    guests of Mrs. Everett Manlove. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Prentice and 

children are leaving our town 

and are moving to Newnam, Ga., 

where Mr. Prentice has agcepted 

a position. 

Greenwood 
Mrs. Jacob Hatfield 

We have, for our Greenwood 

High School Honor Roll, the fol- 
lowing information: First Honor 

Roll: Grade 7—Mary Lamica; 
Grade 8—Pam Bostick; Grade 10 

—Allen Drummond; Grade 11— 

~ Nancy Mumford; Grade 12— 

Brenda Cain. Second Honor Roll: 

Grade 7—Barbara Foskey, Wayne 

Lloyd, Carol Mills, Gail Lattimer, 

Susan Algier, Jeannette Bragg, 

{ 
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dia, Pa. 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Taylor, 

of Washington, D. C., were here 
for the weekend. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Donaway 

attended the Democratic dance at 
the Dover Armory, Saturday 
evening. 

Dr. Morris Cover and Mrs. Mil- 
dred Murphy, of Newark, were 

Saturday evening dinner guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. William D. Ham- 
mond. 

Mr. and Mrs. 

guests of Mr .and Mrs. Clifton 

Chambers and son, Scott, at the 

Village Inn, Little Creek. 

Friday and Saturday guests of 

Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Dill were 
Mrs. Dill’s brother, Elwood Jones 

and daughter, Miss Helen Jones, 

of Nutley, N. J. Saturday visit- 

ors of Mr. and Mrs. Dill were 

their daughter, Mrs. William H. 

Mrs. William D. Hammond were 

their son and his wife, Mr. and 

Mrs. Dorsey Hammond, of New- 
ark. 

Mrs. Pearl Delong was a din- 

ner guest Sunday of her son, 

William Delong, Mrs. Delong and 

three children. 

Wade Shaub was a Monday 

luncheon guest of his sister, Mrs. 
Emma Wheeler, in Wilmington. 

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Ham- 

mond attended a family dinner 

Sunday at the home of Mrs. 
Hammond’s mother, Mrs. Walter 

Cole, Greensboro, Md. The dinner 

was in honor of the birthdays of 

Mrs. James Hall, William D. 
Hammond and Stanley Cole. 

Hickman 
Mrs. Isaac Noble 

Worship service, Union Metho- 

dist Church, Sunday morning 10 

am. with the prelude by Mrs. 

Virginia Collison at the piano. 

Call to worship by the Rev. Bry- 

  

ages 11 am., Russell Stevens, su- 

an Blair. Sunday School for all} 

Norman Outten, superintendent. 

Call to worship, 11 a.m., the Rev. 

Bryan Blair. 

| Mr. and Mrs. John Smart, 

and Mrs. Herman Hignutt. 

nice Hayman. 

Mr. and Mrs.   
of 

Blades, were recent guests of Mr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Hayman 

and Glenn, of Harrington, were 

recent Sunday evening dinner 

guests of his mother, Mrs. Ber- 

Alton Breeding,   
i of Andrewville, were recent Wed- 

Breeding. 

Mrs. 

cent Sunday dinner guests 
Mrs. Jesse Fearins. 

Willie Meluney, of Seaford. 

Mrs. Louis Girardi and 

daughters. 

of Denton . 

Dulany annual Credit 

Bridgeaville. 

of Mr. and Mrs. Harry Gilbert. 

George Breeding and 

ell during last week.   

    

Harry Paul, Mrs. Pearl Billick, 

Mrs. Jesse Fearins, and Miss Lin- 

da Hignutt were last Tuesday 

evening guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Edgar Breeding and Miss Helen 

guests were Mr. and Mrs. Herman 

Hignutt and Thursday afternoon, 

twin 

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Foun- 

! tain were recent Thursday guests 

of his sister, Mrs. Minnie Nichols, 

Mrs. Isaac Noble attended the 

Union 
meeting Friday evening at the 
Union Methodist Church Hall in 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Hignutt 

were Saturday afternoon guests 

Mr. and Mrs. Merle Lister and 

family, of Denton; Mr. and Mrs. 

family 
visited Mr .and Mrs. Bobby Cork- 

Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Wroten 
and family, of Greenwood and 

Mrs. Edgar Wroten were recent | 
Sunday guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Charlie Wroten, of Philadelphia. 

Congratulations are extended 

to Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow Pass- 

waters, who were quietly married 

‘Tuesday, Feb. 9, by the Rev. 

Lynn Torbert nesday guests of his father, Edgar 
were Saturday evening dinner | | 

Alvin Fearins, Johnnie, ! 
Jesse and Norma Lee were re- 

of 
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W. Kirkby were his brother, 4 0 

Joseph T. Kirkby, of Wilming- : 
ton, a ss, is Gresoly A] The cleaner that 
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g Crem ie daughter, Margaret, and so easy to 
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H t Dean, Barbara Gibson, Wilma Andrewville Sr. Friday evening. They also ler were recent visitors of Mr. |perintendent. Thomas Turkington, of Denton.| Miss Ann Butler, of Washing- 

ouston Root, Buell Schulze, Janis Zych; called on Mr. and Mrs. Elver and Mrs. Martin Watts, near Me-| Wesley Sunday School 10 am., | Mrs. Passwaters is the former ton, D. C., visited her parents, 
Mrs. Bertha Ennis, of George- 

town. The newlyweds will make 
their home in Hickman. 

Mrs. Harvey Scott and Mrs. 

Ida Harmoning, of Burrsville, 

were last Wednesday guests of 

Mrs. Edgar Wroten and Saturday | 

evening guests were Mrs. Isaac | 

Noble and her house guest, Mrs. 
Adda Stuart, of Wilmington. 

Hobbs 
Mrs. L. H. Thomas 

Our Methodist Youth Fellow- 

ship counselors and their group 
of girls and boys, met in church 

Monday evening after which the 

Official Board meeting was held. 

Sunday morning, Mr. and Mrs. 

Roland Statum and children fav- 
ored our church audience with a 

musical selection, with Mrs. Stat- 

um at the piano, Mr. Statum on 
the violin and three children 

  

held. A covered dish supper will [anniversary of their parents. Mrs. Franklin Butler visited Parson and their grandson, Billy Maloney were last Monday after- |. _. . 
be served at 6:30 prior to the| This past week has really been |her sister and brother-in-law, Mr. Felton East, of Seaford. noon guests of his sister, Mrs. a COrRig he Pol Farming ton 
meeting. baby week. We have the fol-|and Mrs. Clinton Morris, of Mrs. Walter H. Moore Weekend guests of Mr. and | Isaac Noble. - Friday afternoon Sunday me ins ay Mrs. George Langford and 

land Towers, Mrs. Paul Stafford, 

Mrs. Frank Willoughby and Miss 
Marie Fountain had the chil- 

church audience. They did very 

Jr. at the piano 

ley, Prospect, and Ames Church- 

ville Community House, 
27. 

Harris, 

evening. 

    

  

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Butler, last 
weekend. 

Tommy Towers has been on the 
sick list. 

Mrs. Carlton Seward, having 

been a surgery patient in Mil- 

ford Memorial Hospital, has re- 
turned home. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Luff, Jr., 

rural Greenwood, were Sunday 

guests of her mother, Mrs. Mamie 
Willis. 

Duke Moore visited Clifton 

Fluharty and family last week. 

Miss Linda Stafford observed 

her birthday anniversary Thurs- 
day of last week. 

Mrs. Charlie Cole and chil- 

dren, Preston, visited her par- 

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Flu- 
harty, last Saturday. 

L. H. Thomas and Reese Staf- 
ford, each observed his birthday 
anniversary Monday. 

    

     

  

     

      

mother, Mrs. Paul Breeding, 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Dingledine,   dren of their classes sing to the | 

‘nicely with Mrs. Francis H. Trice 

es), will be held in the Burrs- | 

March | Mildred Gray. 

Mr .and Mrs. Francis H. Trice | spent the weekend in Chester, 

Jr. visited Mr. and Mrs. Russell | where her husband is a patient 

Cordova, last Saturday | in Chester 

Saturday, at Greensboro, for her 
mother’s birthday. 

| Mrs. Katherine Copple and 

mother, Mrs. Mills, visited her 

| sons and wife, Mr. and Mrs. 
The last quarterly conference | Richard Copple, Monday evening. 

of Burrsville charge (Union, Wes- | Mrs. Milton Pratt, of near 
, Bridgeville, spent Monday eve- 

ning with her sister-in-law, Mrs. 

Mrs. Lloyd Chism and family 

Hospital, suffering 
from a heart attack. 
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Wilmington, spent Sunday with |reys, of Wilmington; Mr. and Mrs. x 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Oley F. | George Reece, of Wilmington, and Della Ryan and Amelia Vincent | out. ; 7 - idhey Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shortall, of | called Friday on Mrs. Louder| Mount Olive’s Ladies Aid will NE 2 y 2 fi 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred McCreary | Wilmington, were recent callers | Vincent and Mr. and Mrs. Charles | meet at the home of Mrs. Noble NS 7 7 C natt W 

and daughter, Karen, of George- |at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Ed- | Baker. Carroll, Wed., Feb. 24, at 1:30 %. be 
town, were dinner guests of Mr. |gar English, to wish Mrs. Eng-| Mr. and Mrs. Frank Vincent p.m. : OUR PE ACE be : 

and Mrs. George B. Thistlewood | lish a speedy recovery from her |Jr. and daughter, Sandy, of Mil-| Norman Godwin, of Millsboro, Funer al Home x ® brakes relined | and family Sunday. recent coronary attack. She was |ford, called to see their parents, visited Mrs. Minnie Walls at the MIND and HEART + Mr. and Mrs. Ellis Clifton, of |in Milford Memorial Hospital ov- | Mr. and Mrs. Frank Vincent Fri- | Fletcher Nursing Home, the past A o : 

Dover, were supper guests of|er five weeks and is now con-|day evening. Tuesday. OUR FIRST r ® engine tune-up 
Mrs. Minnie Armour Sunday, |valescing at her home. Mr. and Mrs. Earl Griffith| Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Jones, of |} CONSIDERATION 50 Commerce Street Harrington, Del. 
and afternoon callers were Mrs. visited their sister, Mrs. Lizzie | Wilmington, were the weekend 398.225 K ® ra diator repale 

‘Edna Sapp and Mrs. Ella Simp- SHOP AND SWAP Butler Sunday. guests of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph CEES - r ) 

Della Ryan was a supper guest Crockett. 100000000000 006000000000650000099690000099000000¢]   
N
N
E
R
 

I
E
E
E
 

E
E
E
 
N
E
R
E
T
E
 

By NE EN OD 

Mrs. Lloyd Armour were callers time too! * | at Ai Meosiok a Fe There is an Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting in 7 
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Trouble with your car? Bring it to the people 

who know how to handle every problem. Our shop 
is completely equipped. We charge less . . . take less 

Northbound Lane U. S. 13 

   
  ® ignition check 

  

You're looking at the 

Chevy Il 

  

  

      

lowest priced sedan and 

encourage longer battery life . . . 

that flush themselves free of dirt and salt. Tight? They’re downright miserly! 

    

  
Chevy IT 100 2-Door Sedan 

With aluminized exhausts that discourage corrosion... Delcotron generators that 

They're good looking. Clean. Functional. 

brakes that adjust themselves , . 
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You can get an economical 4-cylinder engine 
in the sedan or in both cars, a 120-hp Hi-Thrift 
Six that’s quick to do everything but cost 
you money. As we said earlier, these are our 
lowest priced cars. Try one out today. 

station wagon that Chevrolet makes. i 
They neither look nor act their price. difference 
They're roomy. The sedan seats six. The 

wagon has nine feet from the back of the : : CHEVROLET 
front seat to the tip of the lowered tailgate. 

Drive something really new—discover the difference at your Chevrolet dealer’s 

Chevrolet - Chevelle - Chevy I - Corvair - Corvette i 

. Gordon  Eskridge, Constance 

Fountain, Gary Lloyd, Beverly 

Miller, Deborah Short, Susan 

Warner; Grade 8—Diane Lari- 

more, Beverly Gallo, Cynthia 

Mills, Beverly Hamstead, Gerald 

Finkbiner, Linda Cain, Karen 

Mast, Karen Melvin, Joan Wrot- 

en, June Wroten; Grade 9—Pat 

Fisher, 

  
    

We Also Carry The Complete Line Of 

HOOVER SMALL APPLIANCES   
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  OPENERS - FRY PANS - HAIR DRYERS           
El 1 K wr 

Outten, aii Ta Gract, TOASTERS - CAN 

: e Taylor; Grade 10—Bill 
| 

De econ Warts IRONS and COFFEE POTS H ARRINGTON MOTCR c 0. : 

*K Breeding, Suzanne Closser, Heinz 

Retzlaff; Grade 11—Nancy Clos- 

ser, Wilhelm Retzlaff, Joyce 

  

    

    
Phone 398-3201     HARRINGTON, DEL.         
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WASHINGTONS BIRTHDAY 

SALE 
50 ft. 3/8 
PLASTIC HOSE 

  

  

  

  

Teflon 6 hole 

‘MUFFIN TINS 
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51 

  

  

    

7" PAN & $7] | Teflon 12 hole $2 
ROLLER SET MUFFIN TINS 

| 

Table of $1 8 pec. 

GAMES & TOYS Screwdriver Set 
eT   
  

3 Rolls 

WALLPAPER 
discontinued patterns 
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$1 Household 

| BROOMS 

Large Plastic WASTE BASKETS $1 

  

1090, off tractors, mowers and 

tillers for EARLY BIRD BUYERS 
  

Taylor's Hardware 
Phone 634-3291 Harrington, Del. 
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FRESH GROUND BEEF 
50¢ Ib 

(10 1b. Lots Only) 

10 Ib. Bag Potatoes 
29¢ EACH 

9 "" 51.00 
10 oz. 39¢ 

Pkgs. 

Quillen’s Clover Farm Store 
Phone 398-8768 10 Center St. 

IEEE EERE HEHEHE 

YES!! THEYRE REAL 

Star Lile Shop 

ONE DOLLAR BILLS 
WITH ANY ITEM IN THE WINDOW 

PURCHASED MONDAY, FEBRUARY 22 

LIBBYS POT PIES 
Beef, Chicken or Turkey 

LIBBYS BROCCOLI SPEARS 
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BIRTHDAY SALE: s 

20% to 50% 
Reductions On All Merchandise 

| WASHINGTON'S 

  

COME IN AND CHECK THESE VALUES 

W&D FURNITURE 
WE 2H HE EHEEEEEEEEEEEHEEHHEEOEEHEEHEEHE 4 

PensupemE Dairy Store 
It’s Hot 

Chocolate Time 

10¢ CUP | 

With Marshmallow 
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THIS WEEK 

One FREE Hot Chocolate 

WITH THE PURCHASE OF ONE 

George Washington Sundae 

With 

RED PINEAPPLE TOPPING 

Clark St. Harrington, Del. 
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Reg. SALE PRICE 

Ladi 

HOUSEDRESSES 2.98 $1.99 

4 Ff 

BAR PANES oor vn SY 

TRAY TABLES 99¢ 74¢ 

Plasti 

TRASHCANS 1.95 $3.45 
20 Gals. 

  

QUILLEN SHOPPING CENTER 

re 

       

   

    

One Day Paint Sale 
UNICO AC-CENT WALL PAINT 
ROLL, or — BRUSH IT — SPRAY IT 

COLORS $5.60 a gal. 

PECK BROS. FARM SUPPLY CO. 
Phone 398-3654 213 Harrington Ave. H
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All of These 

Local 

are participating 

Merchants 

in this great 

Sale-Abration 

* 

One Day Only! 

Mon., Feh. 22 

  

COMPLIMENTS OF 

W. W. WELCH GROCERY 
Phone 398-3733 21 Clark St. 

COMPLETE LINE OF 

MEATS and GROCERIES 
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ONE DOLLAR 

al! 
MANY 

ITEMS 

throughout the 

Store 

Just For $1] 

JACOBS 
STORE 
Phone 398-8316 

Harrington, Del. 

  

70¢ 
Pittsburgh - Outside 

WHITE PAINT 

White Pine 

With 

~ Aluminum Screen 
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Phone 398-3241 

WASHINGTON'S BIRTHDAY 
SPECIALS 

  

NATIONAL 5° & 10° STORES, Inc. 
FFA ACACIA AAAI HIRI IIIA HAHAH KKK 

  

By George! Buy in Harrington 
ARIA IAAI IIHF FEI IARI RARER 

Ii] ROHR SIBRIE 

  

ALUMINUM SCREEN ING 

OUTSIDE DOORS Bhai, $12.00 

WOODEN SCREEN 

HARRINGTON LUMBER 
& SUPPLY CO. 

SALE PRICE Reg. 

Ladi 2 f | 

in Ye 4 81.00 
Men’s 27¢ CUSHION SOCKS . 39¢ 

T 3 f 

DISHTOWELS 1.00 4 FOR $1.00 

Ladies 1.32 
*1.99 HANDBAGS 1.98 & 2.98 

Assorted Colors & Styles 

HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

  

\ UNS BIRTHDAY       Any Item 

In Our Window 

51.00 
ROB "WAN SHOP 

Quillen Shopping Center Harrington, Delaware 

  

  

Shop Around Town 

See 

the bargains 

displayed in some of 

the windows of 

these merchants. 

Yes! 

Specials right in the 

windows 

WOLLASTON’S 
Has Too Many Specials 

To Put In The Window 

COME IN — SEE FOR YOURSELF 

COLLINS 

CLOTHIERS 

IS GIVING AWAY 

MONEY 
With Each Purchase 

At Reg. Price Over $4 
$6.99 .. 

  

ONE DAY ONLY 
  

DOORS $8.75 Washington's 

Birthday 

MON., FEB. 22nd 

Watch Our Store Windows 
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WASHINGTONS BIRTHDAY 

  

    AKXKAKAAKRA AANA AX AX XK 
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RCA Victor 

RCA - Whirlpool 

Zenith 

"TV and APPLIANCES 

TROTTA'S APPLIANCES 
Phone 398-3757 

Maytag 

20 Commerce St. 

* 5% ee a RRR Re ike, 

    
PLT a a ji y 

A \ | Seamless - Mesh Hosiery 
= 4 Four 
i Shades 29¢ Pr; 

Textured Stockings 
DIAMOND LACE 

‘Seam-Free $1 00 

® Pr. Blk. - Brn. 

" LARGE STOCK OF 

Summerettes & Tennis Shoes 
BALL BAND & KEDS 

Buy Now — Get First Choice of Size & Color 

FAMILY SHOE STORE 
Harrington, 

  

Del. 
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1, Pint Chocolate Milk 

FREE 
WITH EACH $2.00 PURCHASE: 

AT OUR DAIRY STORE 

HI-GRADE DAIRY oo 
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    AT YOUR DRUG STORE 
ONE DAY ONLY 
  

300 SHEETS FOR 

FILLER PAPER 2 $1. 00 

FOR 

FACIAL TISSUES 9 51.00 
Reg. 25¢ 

Reg. 98¢ 

CLENDENING’S 
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13 Commerce St. Quillen Shopping Center x 
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3 Boxes Pillsbury Blueberry PANCAKE MIX 
1 10 oz. Vermont Maid SYRUP 

3 Mortons FRENCH CHERRY PIES 

$700 

$100 

$100 2 Duncan Hines Cherry Supreme CAKE MIX 

1 Box Pillsbury Fluffy White FROSTING 

A DOLLAR, Yes a dollar bill will be given to 

the first six purchasers of a Man’s Sweat Shirt 

ASK ABOUT OUR OTHER §$ SPECIALS 

SHORT’S CLOVER FARM STORE 
VERVE VR VERVE VR VE VE VE VV RVE VE VE VR VV EVEVEVEVEVEVEVEVEVEVE VE IVEVEVEVEVEVE EVRVEVEVEVEVIORTY 

POLAN’S 

PEOPLE PULLER PRICES 
For Washingtons’ Birthday 
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Girls & Misses 

DUNGAREES 

YARD GOODS 
Prints & Plain 

MEN’S 

WORK TROUSERS “1-77 ex. 

PLASTIC BOOTS 3¢ 

POLAN'S 5 to ¥5 STORES 
Harrington, Del. 

WOMEN’S 
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Out of State 
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THE C. of C. TRIES TO ATTRACT INDUSTRY 

The Chamber of Commerce continually tries to attract industry. 

Some 70 members, through active participation or thru supporting 

the Chamber thru their dues, have been working on this project 

  

for many years. 

The Harrington Ministerium appeared before the City Council 

Tuesday night and stated it felt the economic development was 

somewhat at a standstill and wanted to know what it could do to 

improve the situation. The answer is: Continue to do the good job 

you are doing. Prospects for industry check the City's churches. 

The ministerium thought the Council solicited industry. Not 

so; however, the Council has always been co-operative in securing 

industry and is in a position to grant tax and utility inducements. 

The ministerium was told the Chamber of Commerce was the 

group working full time in industry. The group, which should have 

asked the C. of C., wanted to know what the chamber had done to 

attract industry. 

A Council member, who does not belong to the chamber, answer- 

‘ed: “Nothing.” Someone, also not a member of the chamber, wanted 

to know if the chamber was active. The secretary of the chamber 

answered: “Very.” 
We repeat, the chamber has been working for years in an at- 

tempt to attract industry to Harrington, and at its own expense. 

We have not publicized some of these attempts because to do 

so would have invited competition from other communities in Del- 

aware and nearby Maryland. 

Some years ago, the March-Brownback Company, manufacturers 

of gray castings, of Pottstown, Pa., was ready to purchase the Norris 

Adams land. The company was led by two partners, one of whom 

wanted to come here; the other wanted to stay put. 

The company had arranged to borrow money for the move when 

the partner who wanted to move here, the president of the firm, died 

of a heart attack. That settled that deal. 

An Elkon firm was interested and C. of C. members went to 
Elkton, as they did to Pottstown, at their own expense, but the 

Maryland firm got a better local offer and stayed put. 
Fairy frequently, industrial scouts are here. Sometimes, they want 

“everything for nothing. One firm, employing 30 persons, wanted the 
~ chamber, or the City, to give it $15,000 to move its equipment and 

train help. Since the State Industrial Building Commission might back 
loans to reliable firms coming into the State, the scout suggested we 

put up the building and pad the cost. It could be done in Tennessee, 
he said, but Tennessee was too far away. 

Ad infinitum. The scouts come in town. They look at the land 
and get the prices. They do not tell us the names of the firms they 
represent. Nothing gets in the newspaper on these visits. The scouts 

might return, but not if we inform the whole state they've been here: 
they might get a better deal elsewhere. 

: The C. of C. has advertised in The Wall Street Journal for in- 

dustry. It has published one of the most attractive brochures in the 

State and mailed 1400 to industries which could afford to settle 

here. We still have brochures which we give to persons and firms who 

show a keen interest in the community. 

When a West Coast firm was in the office of Gov. Carvel, 

~ Harrington C. of C. was the only one represented which had a first- 

class brochure to present. 

The C. of C. has always supported community improvements, 

believeing these to be inducements to industry. The water tower was 

the outcome of a visit of a C. of C. committee to the City Council. 

The Chamber supported the recent bond issue for improvement of 

the water system. Industry wants water. 

We seldom hear a complaint from Chamber members about 

industry: the ones who usually complain are those who are doing 

nothing about it. They want someone else to carry the ball. 

The Chamber worked to keep Bond Bread here. It put up part 

of the money for a site for the National Guard armory. It donated 

$50 recently to the exchange-student program. It recently agreed to 

donate money to install permanent lighting on the water tower. 

Any complainant reading The Harrington Journal should have 

known these things. The C. of C. helped keep the Harrington Shirt 

Corporation in town. It helped keep Ace Manufacturing Company 

here after its building burned on US. 13. 
' The chamber not only tries to get new industry: it tries to keep 

and aid the old. 
This peoration is not a defense of the chamber, it needs no 

defense, it is merely an explanation. The public needs to be con- 
tinually informed. The church bell rings every Sunday. 

Membership in the Chamber of Commerce is available to every- 

one of good character. Everyone can take part, whether they are in 

businss or not. 
Which brings us to a closing point. It is the duty of all citizens 

to help make Harrington attractive to industry. If you are able to 

help and do not, you have no valid reason for squawking. 
  

WHAT WOULD YOU DO IF FIRE STRUCK? 

What would you do if fire struck your home or apart- 

~ ment tonight? 

What escape route would you take? Suppose it was 

blocked—what then? 
These are questions people rarely think to ask them- 

selves, according to the Delaware Safety Council. 

“Yet, your life and the life of your loved ones may 

well depend on how you have prepared—in advance—for 

fire. Ignorance and panic have cost thousands of lives in 

home fires,” said James T. Ferri, safety council president. 

In case of a fire in your home, the Council president 

said, you should know: 

1. What escape route you will use. 

2. Who will help small children, oldsters or invalids. 

3. How to notify the fire department or the volunteer 

fire company. And when. (Get everyone out of the burning 

building first—then phone firemen.) 

4. What you should do if someone’s clothing catches 

on fire. (Use water if it’s handy, or smother the flames by 

rolling up in a coat, rag or blanket. Don’t run—that only 

fans the flames.) 

5. What to do if your own clothes catch on fire. (Cross 

your arms under your chin to avoid breathing the smoke 

from burning clothing; then smother the flames.) 

“But best of all,” Ferri said, “prevent fires before they 

get a chance to start.” 

He suggested every Delawarean check his home for 

such hazards as: ; 

1. Oily cleaning rags and paint rags. 

2. Rubbish in the attic, basement, garage. 

3. Fireplaces, chimneys, flues, furnaces that are dirty| 

and in need of repair. 

And he said other 

1. Smoking in bed. 

in a suitable incinerator. 

hazards to beware of are: 

2. Leaving matches within the reach of children. 
3. Burning trash and refuse in the open, instead of 

  

A Tribute To 
Mother Emory 

A very charming lady from over 

Maryland way, 

Moved to our town some years 

ago 

And decided she would stay. 

She joined the Loyal Workers 

Class, 
And is always in her place. 

Thru, rain or snow or summer 

heat, 

We see her smiling face. 

Whatever she is asked to do, 

Her answer is “I'll try”. 

She keeps our cash, she pays our 

bills, 
And when she kept our 

minutes, 

They were records quite worth 
while. 

  
When we have suppers, bakes 

and such, 

To make a little money, 

Dish washing, cashier, soliciting, 

She works until it isn’t funny. 

And so tonight we have gathered 

here, 

To show our love for. one, 

We hope for many years to come, 

Will join us in our fun. 

This poem was composed by 

the late Mrs. Clyde Miller, who 

was teacher of the Loyal Work- 

ers Bible Class of Trinity Church. 

She entertained the class at 
her house in honor of Mrs. Sadie 

Emory’s birthday at least 15 or 

18 years ago and she read the 

poem. | 
Mrs. Emory has been a guest at 

the Mackline Nursing Home at | 

Houston for the past two years 
and Mrs. Macklin honored her 

with an open house on her 90th 

birthday anniversary, Feb. 3. 

Refreshments were enjoyed by 

all and on leaving wishing Mrs. 

Emory many happy returns of 

  
Many pretty gifts and a shower 

of birthday cards were received. 

Harrington School 
News 

Mrs. Brobst’s Fifth Grade 

MY PERFECT DAY 

by Mike Trotta 

On my perfect day I might get 

all hundreds on my papers. May- 

be there would be no chores for! 
me to do when I get home from 

school. We might go to a basket- 
ball game — or it might even 

snow! 

MY PERFECT DAY 

by Norman Short 

My perfect day would have to 

be this. I would sleep until one 
o’clock. Then for breakfast, lunch, 

and supper I would eat sub- 

marines. To drink I would have 
cokes. For snacks I'd have cakes, 

pies, cookies, and candy. That’s 

all I'd want for a perfect day. 

mer of 1964. My family and I 
had rented a cottage at the beach. 

The man and his wife who were 

next door had a boat. He took 

Daddy and me fishing. The first 
day we caught trout and sea bass. 

The second day we caught some 
trout and I caught a four-and-a 

-half-pound flounder. 

MY PERFECT DAY 

My perfect day was my birth- 

day. I got to play what I wanted 
to. I got gifts that I wanted. We 

invited my friends and two of 

Renee’s for a party. We all ate 
ice cream and cake. Everyone 

had a wonderful time. 

Felton Schoo! 
Notes 

MENU—Feb. 22-26 

MONDAY — Creamed beef 

gravy, chopped kale, milk, bread 

and butter, applesauce. 

TUESDAY — Oven fried chick- 

en, buttered peas, milk, bread 
and butter, peach and pear slices. 

WEDNESDAY — Beef vegeta- 

ble soup, peanut butter or cheese 

sandwich, milk, chocolate pud- 
ding. 

THURSDAY — Hamburg on 

  

roll, succotash, milk, apricots. 

FRIDAY — Submarine sand- 

wich, buttered string beans, milk, 

fruit jello. 
  

Burrsville 
Mrs. Roland Draper Sr. 

Wesley Sunday School at 10:00. 

Worship service at 11:00. 

Union worship service at 10:00. 
Sunday school at 11:00. 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Moore 

and children, of Philadelphia, 

spent the weekend with Mr. and 
Mrs. Winfield Willis. 

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Blades 

and Hal, of Harrington, and Mr. 

and Mrs. Harlan Blades attended 
the capping of Nancy Blades, in 

the day. Salisbury, Friday night. 

Roland Draper: III spent the 
weekend with his grandparents, 

Mr. and Mrs. Roland Draper Sr. 

Milss Virginia Usilton spent 
Friady night with Miss Sandy 
Layton, of Denton. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roland Draper 

Sr. visited Mr. and Mrs. Roland 

Draper Jr. and family Sunday. 

The Wesley W.S.C.S. was en- 

tertained Wednesday night at the 
home of Mrs. Leslie Spence. 

Harvey Clark is a patient in 
Milford Hospital. 

Mr. and Mrs. William Garrett, 
of Baltimore, spent part of last 

week with Mr. and Mrs. Leroy 
Stubbs. 

—. e——  — rn. at © ee mm ee see 

PROMPT 

TV SERVICE 
DEL - MOR - TV CO. 

Harrington-Milford Road 
422-8534 

  

Mrs. George Langford and 

children, of Farmington, visited 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bradley and 

family, Wednesday evening. 
Miss Jan Hutson, of Denton, 

spent Friday might with Miss 
Judy Usilton. 
  

Veterans News 
QUESTIONS and ANSWERS 

Q—I had National Service Life 
Insurance prior to January 1, 1957 

and let it lapse. I am now unin- 
surable by any commercial com- 

pany at their highest rates be- 

cause of disabilities not the re- 
sult of service. May I apply for 

insurance when the mew insur- 

ance law becomes effective on 

May 1, 1965? 
A—Yes. If you can establish 

that your uninsurability existed 

on October 13, 1964, the date the   law was passed. 

Q—A number of buddies at the 
plant had injuries or diseases in 

service but did not file a claim 
| with the Veterans Administration. 

‘Should we file now to establish 

service connection in order to 

qualify for insurance under the 
program effective May 1, 1965? 

Applications For 

Marriage Licenses 

Kent County 
Cloyd R. Carter, 24, Versailles, 

Ky., and Sadie L. Vinson, 31, 
Dower. 

William C. Crusha, 28, Corcor- 

an, Calif.,, and Brenda D. Beeler, 
21, Bardstown, Ky. 

Donovan D. Rew, 28, Paysippi, 
Wis.,, and Donna L. Jordanson, 

26, Pine River, Wis. : 

Lorenzo G. Evans, 22, Smyrna, 

and Frances V. Bush, 17, Smyrna. 

Robert E. Hardesty, 25, Hughes- 

ville, Pa., and N. Carolyn Cox, | 
20, Dover. 

Richard A. Woodhall, 21, Ro- 

chester, N. Y., and Marilyn Marie 
Henshaw, 19, Dover. 

Alvin R. Robinson, 59, Dover, 

ington. 

Thomas L. Lord, 18, Harring- 

ton, and Patricia Ann Richardson, 
18, Harrington. 

William C. Wells, 27, Peoria, 

| Mr. and Mrs. 

  

Ohio, and Mary Kay Redding, 20, J 
Falls Church, Va. 

RJ 

BIRTHS 
Milford Memorial Hospital 

Feb. 8: 

Mr. and Mrs. Dilbert Buckley, 

Ellendale, boy. 
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton Banks, 

Bridgeville, boy. 
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney C. Jus- 

tice, Dagsboro, girl. 
Feb. 9: 

Charles 

daniel, Ellendale, boy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Buck, Mil- 

Clen- 

ford, boy. 
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton Rust, 

Milford, boy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Burton, 
Lewes, girl.   

and Dorothy Downey, 44, Wilm- | 

Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Calhoun, 
| Harrington, girl. 

BEEBE HOSPITAL, LEWES 

| Feb. 9: 

| Mr. and Mrs. Allan Lynch, of 

| Dewey Beach, a girl, Lisa Elbie. 
Feb. 10: 

Mr .and Mrs. George Hopkins, 
  

of Lewes, a boy, Jay Randall. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah Ric- 
ketts, of Millsboro, a girl, Diertre ° 
Toran. 

Feb. 13: 

Mr .and Mrs. Joseph Evans, of 

Selbyville, a girl, Tammy Lynn. 

Mr .and Mrs. Norvel Orendort, 
of Georgetown, a boy. 
  

Building Permits 
Kent County 

Arthur Pankoff, Seventh Dis- 

trict, residence, $26,500. 
Billy F. Bourn, Dover, resi- 

dence, $9000. 
Charles Drummond, Green- 

wood, improvements, $10,000. 

Paul Scotton, Second Districts, 

rebuilding, $1400. 
Woodbrook Realty Company, 

Dover, four residences, $87,000. 

Ted Fridley, Dover, workshop, 

$1000. 
James Richard Draper, Dover, 

residence, $11,000. 
H & H Builders, 

warehouse, $6000. 

Marydel, 

    A—Yes, information and assis- 

tance may be obtained at any VA 

office. 

teran with only 18 months active 

duty, and I was separated from: 

service due to a service-¢onnect- | 

ed disability. Am I eligible for 
a VA guaranteed loan? 

A—Yes, if all other loan re- 

quirements are met. The dead- 
line for World War II veterans 

who were separated due to serv- 
ice-connected disability is July 
25, 1967. 

i 

{ 

COCO OOOTOTOTOTTOSOSSSSSSS 

  

  
ENGAGEMENT 

BY FOSTORIA 
Light leaps from stem to platinum 

Q—I am a World War II ve-' 

This contemporary grouping is an 

good design. 

.     rim, creating amagic aura of romance. 

CLARKE 
AND 

McDANIEL 
Gift Shoppe and Druggists 

25 Leockerman St, 
734-2741 Dover, Del.     

MY PERFECT DAY 

by Gwyn Melvin 

My perfect day was when I 

became a princess. I went to the 

castle and just sat around. In the 

castle there were maids and ser- 

wonderful day at the castle. 
MY PERFECT DAY 

by Lori Pardee 

One day was a perfect day. It 
was a Friday and I was in school. 

We didn’t have any tests that 
day. All we did was play. Later 

we had a party. When it was 

time to igo home we got our re- 

port cards and everyone got good 

marks! 
MY PERFECT DAY 

by Donna Mahony 

Once I had a perfect day. It 

started when I didn’t get up until 
ten o'clock. I had just what I 

wanted for breakfast. After lunch 

I got a big ice cream cone. Then 

I went to the barn and rode a 
big black horse named Dram- 

been just a dream! 
MY PERFECT DAY 

by Olin Davis, Jr. 

My perfect day was in the 

springtime. In the morning the 

birds were singing and the sun 

for me. At school I got all hun- 

dreds. That night I hit four home- 

runs in a baseball game. I'll nev- 

er have a better day. 
MY PERFECT DAY 

by Karen Yoder 

My perfect day was the day | 

when it snowed and we didn’t 
have to go to school. I watched 

it snow for quite a while. Then 

I went out and played in it. I 

went sledding and I made a 

snowman. My friend and I made 

a fort, and then we all had a 

snowball fight. 
MY PERFECT DAY 

by Joann Thompson 

' Once we got a letter from my | 

aunt. The letter said for us to go | 

  
aunt lives in New Jersey so we 
were going to have a long ride. | 

In the same mail there were two 

more letters and a package. One | 

letter was from my friend invit- | 

ing me to her birthday party. | 

The other letter was from my | 
grandmother. In the package! 

were presents for all of us. | 

MY PERFECT DAY 
by Mike Tatman : 

My perfect day was in the sum-   I 

vants to wait on me. I had a : 

men. Then I woke up—it had i 

was shining. I knew it was all 8 | Ee 

to a reunion on Saturday. My !§ 

    

This Tyan 
excellent value and a “gem” of 

fle 
OPEN DAILY till 8 P. M. 

& fs: 
- opi VS ty   

S. State 

wl | 
N THIS BEDROOM GROUP 

512993 

        

  

St. Ext. - DOVER 
Just Opposite Moore’s Lake 

Phone 674-0180 

FURNITURE MART 
Saturdays & Sundays till 6 P. M. 

  

     

4 Door (Tan) 

Radio-Heater 

      

  

    

2 Door H/T 

1955 Chevrolet 

1955 Buick 

Radio-Heater - Auto. 

2 Door H/T 

Radio-Heater 

4 Door 

Radio-Heater 

Fury - 4 

Radio-Heater 

1955 Chevrolet 

(White) 

1959 Plymouth 

  

1954 Mercury 1957 Cadillac 

4 Door 

Full Power 

- Auto. 

Door 

1958 Ford 
2 Door (Green & White) 

1959 Buick 

DELIVERS With 
Approved Credit 

PRE-INSPECTED -- READY FOR THE ROAD 
1958 Olds. 

2 Door H/T 

Full Power 

V-8 

Full Power 

- Auto. 

i956 Ford 

2 Door 

Radio-Heater 

1957 Chevrolet 

Station Wagon 

Radio-Heater - Auto. 

1959 Rambler 

4 Door 

Radio-Heater - S/Drive 

“OUR SERVICE STARTS WITH THE SALE” 

DOVER RAMBLER 
Phone 736-6371 

  

S. Governors Ave. & Dover St. 
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SE ——— 

CLASSIFIED R 
Minimum: 25 words 

@ Classified Display — 

SELL 
Appliances, 

ATES: 
or less — 

4 cents per word additional 

For Box Numbers in ads add 25¢ 

$1.25 per column inch 

Furniture, Cars, Boats. 

Real Estate: Rent, Buy or Hire 

51 

>Pp—> 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 
SELLS and SELLS — To place your order, call Harrington 398-3206, ask for “CLASSIFIED” 

or use this handy order form 
  

  

  

  

  

Name 
  

Address   

Number of times to run 

DEADLINE — 5:00 P. M. Wednesday 

Date To Start 
  

  

BE 

All ads in this column must be 

RATE SCHEDULE 

  

paid for in advance. This is the 

only way in which orders will be accepted for want ads. No ad 

order accepted for less than $1 . If you have an ad which you 

want inserted, count the words (name and address included), 

and multiply by the number of times you want the ad to run. 

{Send that amount with the advertisement. 
4 cents 

  One Insertion, per word 

Repeat Insertion, per word 3 cents   

With Black Face Type & CAPITALS, per word 5 cents 

Classified Display, per column inch 

Card of Thanks, per line 

Memorial, per line 

  

  

Legal Advertising, per col 

a MR Ri $1.25 

15 cents 

15 cents 

(Minimum $1.50) 
neh $2.10 

dinners, rummage sales, entertainments Accounts of bakes, 
are considered as advertisements. If you charge, we charge. 

  

NOTICE 

WE ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR 

incorrect insertions of eciassified or 

display adveriicements for more 

than ONE issus. : 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL 

  

[TOR SALE 
FOR S/ LE—Floor cevering. Arm- 

strong ard Gold Seal in 6, 3 and 
12 foot widhs: rE JAnoison Co., 

“o ne - 3 Milford, De pho ATT 

  

  LOST 
!  LOST—Pearl necklace (16 anni- 
versary pearls on gold chain) vi- 

  

cinity of Harrington Elementary 
School. Call day 398-3206; after 
5 p.m. 398-3496. Reward. 
  

LOST—Overstuffed platform rock- 
er, between Harrington and An- 
i dersontown, via Route 14, to Pros- 
pect Church then on Andrewville 
Road to Todd’s Church. Call 398- 
3560. Reward. 1t 1-12 exp. 

| SERVICES | 
  

  

  

  

Wallpaper, new patterns just 
arrived.—Taylor’'s Hardware, 398- 
‘3291. tf 3-25 

For sale—Sferateh pads. 4x6 inch- 
es, at bargain prices—The Journal 
  

  

ALL KINDS OF 

USED FURNITURE 

Priced from 13¢ and UP 

LAKELAND 

FURNITURE MART 
S. State St. Ext. DOVER, DEL. 

Phone 674-0180     
  

  

For sale—Envelopes—100 plain 
6 3/4 env. $.75; 100 window 6 3/4 
env. $.85; 100 No. 10 env. $1.00. The 
Harrington Journal office. tf 

For sale—West of Harrington, 
modern home on 1% acre lot, with 

il fired, forced air heat, modern 
Bitctor dining area, large living 

tile bath, storm 

  

room, 3 bedrooms, 
windows, fully insulated. 2% car 
garage $12,500. 398-3111. tf 1-1 
  

SINGER AUTOMATIC: Sewing ma- 
chine almost new in cabinet. Makes 
button holes, embroderies, etc. with- 
out attachements. Local party with 
good credit may assume payments 
or pay complete balance of $138.42. 
Full details and where seen WRITE: 
NATIONAL CREDIT DEPT. BOX 
465, EASTON, MD. 7t b 2-19 exp. 

For sale — Timothy hay, Joeeph 
Makovec. Phone 398-8887. 4t b 2-26 

For Sale—White Stucco 
near school in Greenwood. hg 
mond Dennis Jr. 4t 3-5 exp. 

  

House, 

  

For sale—glass lined, 30 gallon 
gallon gas water heater—good as 
new—only used 3 months. Call 422- 
8696 after 4:30 p.m. 2t b 2-26 exp. 

For sale—Farmall H tractor, set 
of plows, disk, 3-section spring 
tooth harrow and cultipacker. Bob 
McNally 398-8897. 2t 2-26 exp. 

  

  

  

MONUMENTAL 

SALE 

to 25% OFF 

ALL STOCK 

MOORE MEMORIALS 
DENTON, MD. 

10% 

      
mr ————. 

FOR RENT 
Apt. for Rent—3 rooms and bath. 

Available Feb. 1. Wm. Wright. 
398-3578. tf 1-15 

For Rent—Warm Sleeping Rooms, 
Milford, working adults. Good cen- 
tral location. 2 bathrooms. Reason- 
able. 306 South Walnut St., Mil- 
ford, Mildred Jean Downing. ne 

FOR RENT—House, 103 N. W. 3rd 
St., Milford. 6 rooms, bath, 3 bed- 
rooms, modern conveniences, newly 
bainted, available Call 422-5441 or 
398-8391. 2t 2-19 exp. 

  

  

  

  

    
For rent Apartment—4 rooms and 

bath; furnished. Reasonable. Phone 
398-3337 or apply to 2056 Harring- 
ton Avenue. 2t b 2-26 exp. 

| CARD OF THANKS | 
CARD OF THANKS 

  

  

We wish to thank our Friends, 
Neighbors, and Relatives for their 
cards, flowers ,and the act of kind- 
ness shown us during the illness 
and bereavement of father and 
Efenatather, Mr. Robert J. Sedg- 
wick. 

MR. and MRS. LEON WIX 
and FAMILY 

  

  

CARD OF THANKS 

We wish to thank our friends, 
neighbors, and relatives for their 
cards, flowers, food and other acts 
of kindness shown us during the re- 
cent illness and death of husband 
and father, James T. Lions. 

Also special thanks to Dr. Hewitt 
W. Smith, Rev. Charles Poukish and 
the pallbearers for their service. 

MRS. MAUDE LYONS 
and FAMILY 

1t 2-19 exp. 

' HELP WANTED 
  

  

Wanted—sewing machine opera- 
tors. Harrington Shirt Corporation. 
398-3227. tf 2-5 

TT WANTED 
Wanted—old books, lamps, dishes 

and furniture. Phone 335-5994 be- 

  

  

    

fore 5 p.m.; 335-5667 after 5 p.m. 
: tf 4- 

. Wanted — ping to do in m 
home. Call 28a tf 10-9 
i ——— 
  
  

oWanted—Used filing cabinet. Call 398-3206. E tf 

MADE 

DRAPERIES 
FABRICS 

UPHOLSTERY 

SEE-AT-HOME SERVICE 
SMITH CHISM 422-8838 

tr 10-19 

CUSTOM - 

SLIPCOVERS 

RUGS 

  

  

ELECTRIC 
MOTOR REPAIR 

Welders Generators 
Saws-Drills Mixers-Vacuums 

Rewinding - Reconditioning 

WILSON ELECTRIC CO. 
Vernon Road - Harrington, Del. 
Day-398-3804 — Nigle-ane-a758       

ALLLLSLSLLLLLLLLLSS SLL LSS SSS LSS LTSLS SLL SSS SASS SS SSS SSS SS 

ROB LEE 
“DARLING'S” 
APPLIANCES REPAIRS 

WASHERS - DRYERS 
ALSO SMALL APPLIANCES 

If They're Fixable We Fix’em 
Dial - 398-3840 - Harrington 

  
  

LLLLLLLLLLL LLL LLL LLL LLL LLL LLL LLL LL LLL LLL Ld, 

SCHREIBER 

Heating & Service 
FREE ESTIMATES 

24-Hour Burner Service 

Clarence (Pete) Schreiber 

Owner 

Call Harrington 398-3656 

  

  

  

    
  

  

  

R.CA. and ZENITH 
TV SALES 

We Service All Makes 

Full Antenna Service 

TROTTA’S 
APPLIANCES 
Phone 388-3757 

| NOTICES oo 

Public Anction 
OF: 

Farm Machinery 
TRUCKS and 

POTATO EQUIPMENT 
Having decided to discontinue 

farming, I will sell at public auc- 
tion all my equipment on the farm 
where I now reside located just 
west of Leipsic, Delaware on Rt. 42. 
Turn East off US 13 at Cheswold 
and it is the last farm on the left 
before entering Leipsic. Signs will 
be posted. 

ON 

WED., FEBRUARY 24, 1965 
11:00 AM SHARP 
RAIN or SHINE 

FARM MACHINERY 
Oliver Super 88 Diesel Tractor 

with wide front (new motor with 
less than 200 hrs.); Set Oliver 4 row 
Cultivators, Farmall 350 Tractor; I. 
H. 4 row #461 Cultivators complete 
with a General Metals Liquid Fer- 
tilizer applicator; Farmall H Trac- 
tor; M.M. 2 row pull type corn pick- 
er; I.LH.C. 4 row #44A corn planter; 
LH.C. #37-10° ft. ‘Transport Disk; 
I.H.C. 4 section Rotary Hoe; King 
Wise 36 ft. Elevator; 2 Grove Rub- 
ber Tire Wagons with flat bodies; 
2 Grove Corn Bodies; Oliver 3 bot- 
tom 16” Plows; I.LH.C. 2 bottom 16” 
Plows; 3 Bottom Plow Packer; 2 
Bottom Plow Packer; 3 Bushel Gar- 
ber Seeder; 5 Lantz Coulters; Drag; 
3 section Meeker Harrow; 10 ft. 
Cultipacker; aRagtos Saw Bench. 

CKS 
1946 Mack Truck; 1945" I.H.C. 

Truck; 134 IL.H.C. Truck with dump 
ody. 
od POTATO EQUIPMENT : 

John Deere Leval Bed Potato Dig- 
ger; Speedy Rotary Beater; Hardie 
10 row Sprayer; Haines Potato 
Grader; BogEs 10 1b. Potato Bagger; 

o ‘Elevator. 
Pata MISCELLANEOUS 

Platform Scales; lot of bags and 
baskets; Lincoln Air Grease Gun; 
Portable Air Compressor; Hot Water 

| Heater; many other articles too 
"Forms to mention. 

/ 

  

      
  

Terms: Cash Day of Sale 
Lunch will be served. 

R 
PRESTON BURRIS, JR. 
Crawford J. Carroll i eer, 

A VaA-Tion 

R 

2t b 2-19 exp.   
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Classified Rates 

CREDIT SERVICE 

A pookkeeping charge of 

25c will be made for all 

Classified Ads not paid in 

advance and an additional 

charge of 25c¢ for each 30 

days bills re.naip unpaid. 

RATES ARE NET.     
  

  

| NOTICES | 

SHERIFF'S SALE 
Of Valuable 

REAL ESTATE 
By virtue of a writ of Levari 

Facias, for the sale of land to me 
directed will be exposed to public 
sale by way of public vendue, in 
front of the Xent County Court 

  

| House, Dover, Kent County, State 
of Delaware, on 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 1965 
at 2:00 P.M., Eastern Standard Time 

ALL: THAT CERTAIN lot, piece 
or parcel of land with the buildings 
thereon erected, situate in East 
Dover Hundred, Kent County and 
State of Delaware and known as 
Lot No. 31 on the Plan of CAPITOL 
GREEN, SECTION 2-A, as said Plan 
is of record in the Office of the 
Recorder of Deeds, in and for Kent 
County, Delaware, in Plot Book 3, 
Page 124, and being more particu- 
larly bounded and described in ac- 
cordance with a survey by Charles 
C. Brown, Registered Land Survey- 
or, dated August 17, 1955, as fol- 
lows, to wit: BEGINNING at a point 
on the Easterly side of River Road, 
at Sixty feet wide, said point being 
in the division line between Lots 
Nos. 380 and 31 and distant an arc 
distance of Fifty-two feet and 
eighty-seven one-hundredths of a 
foot measured Southerly along the 
Easterly side of River Road along a 
curve to the left having a radius of 
Three hundred eighty feet and 
three-tenths of a foot from a point 
of compound curve at the Wester- 
ly end of a Twenty-five foot radius 
junction curve joining the Easterly 
side of River Road with the South- 
erly side of Collins Drive, at Fifty 
feet wide; thence from said point 
of Beginning North Sixty-one de- 
grees fifty minutes twenty-six sec- 
onds East along the division line 
between Lots Nos. 30 and 31 One 
Hundred eighteen feet and eighty- 
two one-hundredths of a foot to a 
point in the center line of a Ten feet 
wide easement for utilities and 
drainage as shown on said Plan; 
thence thereby South Twenty-nine 
degrees forty-five minutes East 
Forty-four feet and ninety-five one- 
hundredths of a foot to the divi- 
sion line between Lots Nos. 31 and 
32; thence thereby South Fifty-two 
degrees two minutes fifty-two sec- 
onds West One hundred sixteen feet 
and twenty-five one-hundredths of 
a foot to the Easterly side of River 
Road; thence thereby Northerly 
along a curve to the right having 
a radius of Three hundred eighty 
feet and threetenths of a foot an 
arc distance o ixty-five fee 
the point and place of BEGINNING. 
Be the contents thereof what they 
may. BEING House No. 715 River 

oad. 
BEING. the same lands and pre- 

mises which Collins Gardens, Inc. a 
corporation of the State of Dela- 
ware, by Indenture dated November 
13, 1956 and recorded in the Office 
for the Recording of Deeds, in_and 
for Kent County, Delaware, in Deed 
Record I, Volume 21, Page 16, did 
grant and convey unto Gene Claar 

and Jean R. Claar, his wife, in fee. 
SUBJECT, however, to certain re- 

strictive covenants, conditions, ease- 
ments, reservations and agreements 
as contained and more fully set 
forth in a certain Indenture of Ag- 
nes G .Willey, Widow, to Collins 

Gardens, Inc., dated February 11, 
1953 and of record in the Office 
aforesaid, in Deed Record X, Volume 
19, Page 8 and in a certain Declara- 

tion of Restrictions by Collins Gar- 

dens, Inc. dated October 20, 1955 and 
of record in the Office aforesaid, 
in Deed Record C, Volume 21, page 

485, as modified by Declaration of 

Collins Gardens, Inc., dated January 

3, 1956 and of record in the Office 

aforesaid, in Deed Record E, Vol- 

ume 21, 141. . 
Improvements thereon being a 

rame dwelling. : . 

£ Seized and taken in execution as 

the property of Gene Claar and Jean 

R. Claar, his wife, and will be sold 

by 
, PRETTYMAN 

CARL ¥..P Sheriff 
Sheriff's Office 
Dover, Delaware 
February 2, 1965 

3t b 2-1y exp. 
  

NOTICE OF REDUCTION 
OF CAPITAL 

OF : 
DAVIDSON CHEVROLET, INC. 

Pursuant to the provisions of Sec- 
tion 244 of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law, notice is hereby 
given that the capital of the above 
corporation has been rduced from 
$100,000.00 to $84,799.30 by (a) the 
transfer of $9,700.70 of its Capital 
Surplus to Earned Surplus, which 
amount was originally transferred 
thereto from Earned Surplus; and 
(b) the redemption for retirement 
of 55 shares of the outstanding 55 
shares of Class A stock. A Certifi- 
cate of Reduction of Capital was 
filed with the Secretary of State of 
Delaware on February 1, 1965 and 
on the same date a certified copy 
thereof was left with the Xent 
County Recorder of Deeds for the 
completion of the record in that 
office as required by statute, all in 
accordance with the provisions of 
said Section 244 of the Delaware 
General Corporation Law. 
DAVIDSON CHEVROLET, INC. 
By Eugene R. Davidson, President 

3t 2-19 exp. 
  

NOTICE 

In pursuance of an order of H. 
Clifford Clark, Register of Wills, 
in and for Kent County, Delaware, 
dated Feb. 4th A. D. 1965 notice is 
hereby given of the granting Let- 
ters Administration on the estate of 
Rufus Barker Bausell on the 4th day 
of February A. D. 1965. All persons 
having claims against the said Ru- 
fus Barker Bausell are required to 
exhibit the same to such Adminis- 
tratnix within nine month after the 
date of the granting of such Let- 
ers, or abide by the law in that 
behalf, which provides that such 
claims against the said estate not 
so exhibited shall be forever barred. 

Nellie B. Bausell, Administra- 
trix of Rufus Barker Bausell, 
Deceased. 

H. Clifford Clark 
Register of Wills 

3t 2-26 exp. 

». 

  

| NOTICES | | NOTICES 
  

NOTICE 

WHEREAS, the City of Harring- 
ton desires to make provision for 
the sale of the $150,000 “Water 
System Bonds” dated April 1, 1965, 
which are described in the Notice of 
Sale hereinafter set forth: NOW, 
THEREFORE, 

BE IT RESOLVED by the City 
Council of the City of Harrington, 
in Kent County, as follows: 

Section 1. The City of Harring- 
ton shall receive sealed bids for the 
purchase of said bonds, pursuant to 
and in accordance with the follow- 
ing Notice of Sale: 

NOTICE OF SALE 
THE CITY OF HARRINGTON 

DELAWARE 
WATER SYSTEM BONDS 

  

The City of Harrington, in Kent 
County, Delaware, (hereinafter re- 
ferred to as ‘“City”), will receive 
sealed proposal for the purchase of 
the bonds of said City hereinafter 
described, at the City Hall of the 
City, until 4:00 o’clock, P.M. 
(Eastern Standard Time) on March 
22, 1965, at which time such pro- 
posals will be publicly opened and 
considered. 

The bonds comprise an issue of 
$150,000 Water System Bonds dated 
April 1, 1965, payable in annual in- 
stallments on April 1 in each year 
as follows: $10,000 in each of the 
years 1966 to 1980, inclusive. The 
bonds bear interest from their date, 
and such interest will be payable 
semi-annually on April 1 and Octo- 
ber 1. The bonds will be of the de- 
nomination of $5,000 each and will 
be coupon bonds, registerable as to 
principal only. Both principal and 
interest will be payable at THE 
PEOPLES BANK in HARRINGTON. 

The bonds are issued to finance 
the cost of the extension and en- 
largement of the water supply sys- 
tem of the City. 

Each proposal submitted must 
name the rate of interest per an- 
num to be borne by the bonds and 
the rate named must not exceed 
five per centum (5%) per annum 
and must be a multiple of one- 
eighth or one-tenth of one per 
centum and must be the same for 
all of the bonds bid for. The pur- 
chase price specified in the pro- 
posal must not be less than $150,000. 
In selecting the propsoal to be 
accepted the City will not con- 
sider proposals which name a rate 
of interest higher than the lowest 
rate named in any legally accepta- 
ble proposal. The proposal naming 
the lowest rate will be accepted 
unless two or more proposals name 
the same lowest rate of interest, 
higher than the lowest rate named 
in any legally acceptable proposal. 
The proposal naming the lowest 
rate will be accepted unless two or 
more proposals name the same 
lowest rate of interest, in which 
event that one of such last men- 
tioned proposals which offers the 
highest price will be accepted. 

The. purchaser must pay accrued 
interest from the date of the bonds 
to the date of delivery. No interest 
will be paid on the deposit made by 
the successful bidder. The right to 
reject any or all ‘bids is ‘reserved. 

Proposals should be addressed to 
the undersigned City Manager at 
HARRINGTON CITY HALL, Har- 
rington, Delaware, and enclosed in 
a sealed envelope marked on the 
outside ‘Proposal for Bonds”. Bid- 
ders must at the time of making 
their bids deposit a certified or 
cashier's or treasurer’s check for 
$3,000, drawn upon a bank or trust 
company for such amount to the 
order of the City of Harrington, to 
secure the City from any loss re- 
sulting from a failure of the bid- 
der to comply with the terms of his 
bid. Checks of unsuccessful bidders 
will be returned upon the award of 
he bonds. 

: The bonds will be delivered to the 
purchaser on or about April 1, 1965 at 
The Peoples Bank, Harrington, Del, 
upon payment of the purchase price 
in accordance with the purchaser’s 
bid. The City will furnish, without 
cost to the purchaser, at the time 
the bonds are delivered, (1) the 
opinion of Messrs. Reed, Hoyt, 
Washburn & McCarthy, of New 
York City, that the bonds are valid 
and legally binding obligations of 
the City, and that the City is au- 
thorized and required by law to 
levy on all real property taxable by 
the City such ad valorem taxes as 
may be necessary to pay the bonds 
and the interest thereon without 
limitation as to rate or amount, 
and (2) certificates in form satis- 
factory to said Attorney evidencing 
the proper execution and delivery 

of the bonds and receipt of pay- 

ment therefor, and (3) a certificate, 

dated as of the date of delivery of 

the bonds, and signed by the offi- 

cers who signed the bonds, stat- 

ing that no litigation is then pend- 

ing or, to the knowledge of such 

officers, threatened to restrain or 

enjoin the issuance or delivery of 

the bonds or the levy or collection 

of taxes to pay the bonds or the 

interest thereon, or questioning the 

validity of the statutes or the pro- 

ceedings under which the bonds 

are issued, and that neither the 

corporate existence or boundaries 

of the City, nor the title of any of 

the said officers to their respective 
offices, Bens caniestes. 5 

ebruary ; ; 
Daten ALFRED G. B. MANN 

City Manger . 

ection 2. The Secretary 1s here- 

ie, directed to cause said Notice 

of Sale to be published in the ‘“Har- 

rington Journal’, a newspaper pub- 

lished in the City of Harrington, 

at least one month prior to “the 

date fixed Lh said notice for the 

eipt of bids. 
I a having been duly sec- 

onded, the resolution was adopted 
by the following vote: 

YEAS: 
ALBERT C. PRICE 
F. LAURENCE PRICE 
HOWELL HITCHENS 
WILSON BRADLEY 

5t b 3-19 exp. 
  

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

Sealed proposals will be received 
by the State Highway Department 
of the State of Delaware at the 
office of the Motor Vehicle Com- 
missioner (Room 101) in the High- 
way Department, Administration 
Building, Dover, Delaware until 
10:00 A.M. E.S.T., March 1, 1965 
and thereafter publicly opened open- 
ed for a Contract involving the fol- 
lowing: 

Contract 65-02-8000 

_ Furnishing, Preparing and De- 
livering two (2) Cash Validating 
Machines as per specifications. 

Attention is called to the Special 
Provisions in the Proposals, the 
specifications and the Contract 
Agreement. 

Each Proposal must be accom- 
panied by a surety bond, certified 
check, or money order to the amount 
of at least ten (10) percent of the 
total amount of the proposal. 

Performance of contract shall 
commence and be completed as spe- 
cified in the proposal. 

Bidders must submit proposals 
upon complete forms as provided 
by the Department for bidding 
purposes. 

The envelope containing the pro- 
posal must be marked ‘Proposal for 
the State Highway Department 
65-02-800.” 

The Contract will be awarded or 
rejected within thirty (30) days 
from the date of opening proposals. 

The right is reserved to reject 
any or all bids. Contract documents 
may be obtained from the Office 
of the Motor Vehicle Commissioner 
(Room 101), Administration Build- 
ing, Dover, Delaware. 

RUSSELL W. WHITBY 

cedure will 

  

  

Chemosterilants 
May Be Answer 
To Blackbirds 

The search for an effective way 
of controlling blackbird damage 

to Delaware field crops is a con- 

tinuing battle with no easy solu- 
i tion according to J. L. Seubert, 

chief of the animal depredation 

section of the U. S. Department 

of Interior. Speaking at a wild- 
lands ecology session at the Uni- 

| versity of Delaware’s Farm and 

i Home Week Feb. 9 he outlined 

control methods under study and 

reported on the apparent failures 

and successes of many of them. 

Included in USDI’s arsenal of 

control methods are such things 

as decoy traps, commercial pesti- 

cides, la ers, anti-metabolites, bio- 

logical control methods, and 
chemosterilants. 

Seubert said that in studying 

blackbird behavior, researchers 
found that the estimated 225 mil- 

| 

| 

Motor Vehicle Commissioner | LON blackbirds in’ the United 
2t b 2-26 exp. 

NOTICE 

In pursuance of an order of H. 
Clifford Clark, Register of Wills, 
in and for Kent Count, Delaware, 
dated February 3rd A. D. 1965 
notice is hereby given of the grant- 
ing Letters Administration on the 
estate of Frank Harrington on the 
3rd day of February A. D. 1965. All 
persons having claims against the 
said Frank Harrington are required 
to exhibit the same to such Ad- 
ministratrix within nine months 
after the date of the granting of 
such Letters, or abide by the law 
in that behalf, which provides that 
such claims against the said estate 

  

not so exhibited shall be forever 
barred. p 

Pearl Bradley, Administratrix 
of Frank Harrington, Deceased. 

H. Clifford Clark 
Register of Wills 

: 3t 2-19 exp. 
  

NOTICE 

In pursuance of an order of H. 
Clifford Clark, Register of Wills, 
in and for Kent County, Delaware, 
dated Nov. 24th A. D. 1964 notice 
is hereby given of the granting 
Lettters Testamentary on the estate 
of Franklin Swain on the 24th day 
of Nov. A. D. 1964. All persons hav- 
ing claims against the said Frank- 
lin Swain are required to exhibit 
the same to such Executrix within 
nine months after the date of the 
granting of such Letters, or abide 
by the law in that behalf, which 
provides that such claims against 
the said estate not so exhibited 
shall be forever barred. 

Jane Swain, Executrix of 
Franklin Swain, Deceased. 

H. Clifford Clark 
Register of Wills 
Herman C. Brown : 
Attorney for estate 

3t 2-19 exp. 

Kaffeeklatsch 
With Eleanor Vosheli 

If your electric bill is higher 
in the winter, fewer daylight 

hours are only one reason. 

Using five 100-watt bulbs for 
two extra hours a day will up 

your bill slightly, but it’s the 

other electrical units you use in 

the winter that account for most 
of the increase. 

The blower on your furnace 

probably uses about 40 kilowatt 
hours a month and its electrical 
control another 8. And if you use 
a 1200-watt electric heater, you’ll 

be adding on another 200 to 400 

kwh. 
Now that the weather keeps 

you indoors, you're probably 

spending more time watching 

televisioin. An extra hour of TV 
viewing each day might consume 

an additional 10 kwh a month. 

Operating your oven during the 
day and electric bankets at night 

will consume even more electri- 
city in the winter months. 

All this could increase your 
electric bill as much as 

month, December through March. 

  

  

How can I protect my carpet 

from winter soil? Slush, snow 

and rain tracked in on the car- 

peting can cause serious damage 
if not attended to immediately, 

so it’s a good idea to remove wet 

shoes and boots before entering 

a carpeted area. Even if the bot- 
toms have been wipd off on a 

door mat, water can drip down 
from the sides. If allowed to | 

unnoticed, the water may cause 

brown stains which cannot be 
removed from wool carpeting. 

If snow or water is tracked in, 

blot up the area immediately 

with white clean absorbent ma- 

terial. Next place a 1/4 inch 

thickness of absorbent material 

over the area and weight down 

for six to eight hours. This pro- 

prevent unsightly 
brown stains from occurring. 

Do you know that — 

—Eggs, peanuts, and peanut 

products head the plentiful foods 

list for March. They are featured 
‘along with rice, canned pink sal- 

mon, red tart cherries, canned 
peas, fresh apples, cabbage, car- 

rots and celery. Supermarket 

tests show that most people reach 

for a bag of grapefruit with a 

brand label rather than selecting 

fruit from a loose display. Or, if 

it’s a choice between bagged and 

unbagged fruit, more shoppers 

will choose the bagged merchan- 

dise. : 
—Part of the Economic Oppor- 

tunity Act provides loans of no 
more than $2,500 at the rate of 
4 1/8 per cent interest. To be 
eligible, an applicant must live 

in a rural area( this includes 

towns up to 2,500 population); 
have an income so low it does 

not cover the basic necessities; 

be unable to obtain credit else- 

where; and show a reasonable 

promise of succeeding in the en- 

terprise to be financed. The credit 
program is handled by the Farm- 

ers Home Administration . 
—It’s the green leaves. Seven- 

ty-five per cent of the vitamin A 
in lettuce is in the outer green Richard Burton and Peter! 

States roost in only 173 well-de- 

fined areas. He described this as 
i the weak link in the cycle. “When 

20 million birds roost on ten 
lacres, the opportunities for com- 

trol are increased.” He: said that 
tif chemosterilants can be found 

'that can be sprayed on the roost- 
ing area so that the chemicals 

are absorbed through the birds’ 

‘feet to the point where they do 

not produce young the following 

spring, the corn damage problem 
in Delaware would be solved 

without killing a lot of birds. Re- 
‘searchers are still looking for the 

‘right chemical. One that looks 
' particularly effective is a com- 
mercial marking dye called Su- 
dan Black. 

| Another very interesting con- 

trol technique was tried in a 

group of islands in Boston Har- 

bor. In this case USDI research- 
ers were seeking control methods 

for the seagull, a particularly 
troublesome bird around airports. 

| They introduced raccoons and 

red foxes on the islands. These 

Jonimals so disrupted the breed- 

‘ing areas that the gulls left. On 

| one island there was mo produc- 
i tion. On three other islands it was 
‘reduced 90%. 
| Seubert said many people 

| Plagued by blackbird damage 

have suggested total annihilation 
| of the birds until they realize the 
magnitude of the problem. What 

do you do with 225 million black- 
, birds? 

| Seubert said research on agri- 

nomic practices is continuing. 
Evaluation of chemical repellents, 

scare devices, and varital resis- 

tance of certain crops indicate 
that all have possibilities. “Scare 

devices can be of value if pro- 
perly used. Certain varieties are 

more resistant to bird damage 

than others. Damage depends in 

part on proximity to rivers and 

'marshes and we know of no good 
repellent to use on seed.” 

' He said chemical toxicants 
have been used and thousands of 

birds have been killed. Parathon 
is one chemical that is quite 

| effective but as Seubert pointed 
out “we have found that many 

birds travel a few miles before 

death occurs. They probably are 

carrying the pesticide on their 

feathers and as far as this bu- 

  

$7 a reau is concerned this makes the! 

chemical too hazardous for use!” 

} Decoy traps have been used 

successfully in some areas es- 

pecially near orchards and vine- 

yards. Twenty-four traps were 

set out last summer in the Del- 

‘aware area. The average take was 
117 birds per trap per day. The 

traps used in this test ranged 

from ten feet square to large rec- 
 tangular traps 16 x 50 ft. 

“The Pleasure 
Seekers” At 
Reese, Feb. 21-22 

Great entertainment awaits 

Delaware and Maryland movie 

fans, says the management of 

Movie Center, while being ques- 

tioned about the presentation of 

“Goodbye Charlie”, “Blood on 

the Arrow”, “The Pleasure Seek- 

ers’, “Quick Before it Melts”, 

“Stop Train 349” and the top of 

the top ten of the year, “Becket”. 
Never in the history of the 

Reese Theatre has there been so 
many great pictures scheduled, 
with more to come. 

With the presentation of Deb- 

bie Reynolds, Tony Curtis and 

Pat Boone in the hilarious 

“Goodbye Charlie” and Dale 
Robertson, Wendell Cory and 

Martha Hyer in “Blood on the 

Arrow” as the companion picture, 

this Thursday, Friady and Satur- 

day, Feb. 18-19-20, is without a 

doubt the biggest all-family show 

for many a day. The opportunity 

to give the entire family a treat 
surely presents itself. 

The picture one is hearing so 
much about, “The Pleasure Seek- 

ers” is listed for presentation 

Sunday & Monday, Feb. 21 & 22. 

Ann Margret, Tony Franciosa, 

Gardner McKay, and Pamela Tif- 
fin cavot in this hit that is ‘all 

entertainment plus’. After seeing 

“The Pleasure Seekers’, one can 

readily understand why they ask, 

“Where do good little girls go 

when they want to be bad”. 

  

  

Delaware Food 
‘Market Report 

“California roast”, “Chicken 
steak”, “Crescent roast”, and 

“Bolar roast” are only four of 

the new mames now being giv- 

en to cuts of meat available in 

our local grocery stores. These 

names have done much to confuse 
many of us about the type and 

quality of the meat offered. Dis- 

satisfaction has arisen due to a 

lack of knowledge about the cut 
bought because the meat has been 
prepared in an unsuitable way. 

Why these new names? Often 

the meat has been cut in a little 

different way. The new method 

of cutting involves removing 

bones and separating muscles in 

such a way that the meat cuts 
look different. Many cuts are al- 

so given new names to enhance 

sale appeal, but this does not 

explain appropriate cooking 
methods. 

You may also be at a disad- 

vantage in evaluating cost. For 

example, one store may cut 

“breakfast steaks” from sirloin 
tips, while another store may 

fashion their “breakfast steaks” 
from a less tender chuck muscle 

costing less than sirloin .   
us would be able to tell the dif- 

ference between the two cuts, al- 

same. 

Many states require 

with the primal or wholesale 
source for the cuts, that is, the 

[large carcass area from which 
they come. Thus, a cut of beef 
labeled “California roast” should 

also include beef chuck if that is 

its source. The words “beef 
chuck” should be on the label 

in the same size and style of let- 

tering and on the same back- 

ground as the more forceful 
name. Since our state does not 

require this, whenever you are in 

doubt, ring the service bell and 
ask the butcher. 

These new ways or styles of 

cutting have their advantages, 

too. Many cuts are now boneless 
and well trimmed, lessening 

waste and facilitating home stor- 

age. In some cases, the muscles 

of the larger cuts are separated 

into tender and less tender pants 

and this does much to assist in 

cooking. For instance, the eye 

of the chuck sold separately is 

tender enough to broil and ex- 

cludes the accompanying less 
tender chuck muscles. 

Army Offers 
Choice of Career 
The United States Army is the 

only branch of military service 

that can guarantee you a choice 

of school or Army career group 
option in writing before you en- 

' list! ; 

Here are some of the benefits 

you can receive under the Army 
program. 

1. Technical school of your 

choice before enlisting, if a high 

"school graduate. 
2. Career group option of your 

choice before enlisting. 

3. Air Defense guided missiles 

—serve at a missile site in the 
| city of your choice. 

4. Officer’s candidate schools— 
if a high school graduate. Ap- 

plication can be made after en- 
trance in the Army. 

5. Apply for West Point from 
within the Army. 

6. Choice of Europe, Far East, 
Hawaii or Alaska as an overseas 
assignment. 

7. You can enlist under the 

“buddy assignment plan” and be 

guaranteed the first eight (8) 
weeks of training with your bud- 
dies. 

8. June graduates are now be- 

ing processed prior to graduation 
for your choice of technical 
school program. 

Schools: Motion picture and 

still photography, guided missiles, 

electronics, nuclear weapons, hel- 

icopter pilot, auto and aircraft 
mechanics, finance, administra- 

tion, postal, medical, and many 

others, come in and look over the 
long list of schools. 

9. Musical opportunities, Army 
band of your choice. 

The United States Army is the 
only branch with a three year 

guaranteed in writing enlist- 
ment option program. 

For further information you 

| can contact your Army Recruiter 
at 218 S. Governor's Ave., Dover, 

Del., or call 736-6937 or 674-1360. 

  

    
  

Kent General 
Hospital Notes 

Feb. 9 to Feb. 16 

, ADMISSION 

Marie Satterfield, Frederica 

Edward Paradee, Frederica 
Frances Grimm, Felton 

Patricia Klepicki, Felton 

Lena Barwick, Greenwood 
Marion Powell, Felton 

Clarence Bradley, Felton 
Elinor Marine, Felton 

Margaret Dulin, Harrington 

DISCHARGES 
Leonard Reed 
Frances Grimm 

Marie Satterfield 
- BIRTHS 

! Mr. and Mrs. Jack L. Grimm, 
| Felton, boy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Powell, 

  
leaves. And you get most of these 'O’Toole in “Becket” is coming : Felton, boy. 

when lettuce is packaged at the 
| point of production. 

with a special presentation Feb. 

28 and March 1. 
| Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Marine, 

Felton, boy. 

  

capacity municipal 

  

House Plant 
Culture Is Farm, 
Home Week Topic 

The biggest problem in grow- 

ing house plants is the extreme- 
ly low humidity found in most 
homes during the winter, an ex- 

pert on indoor gardening. told a 

Farm and Home Week audience 

at the University of Delaware 

Wednesday afternoon, Feb. 10. 
Mrs. Ernesta D. Ballard, execu- 

tive secretary of the Pennsyl- 

vania Horticulture Society, point- 

ed. .out that it is necessary to in- 
crease the relative humidity in 

the home in order to successful- 
ly grow most house plants. One 

simple way to increase humidity 

is to place the potted plants on 
stones in a water-filled tray. She 

also suggested using a fog spray- 
er or a home humidifier. Plants 

such as cacti and other succulents 

which originate in desert areas 

are more easily adapted to normal 

home humidity conditions, she 
said. 

The amount of light a plant re- 

ceives is also important in its 
care, and in the winter-time it is 

almost impossible for a house 
plant to get too much light. Mrs. 

Ballard said almost all house 
When packaged, only a few of plants grow better in a sunny 

window in the winter. 

Temperature, too, is an import- 
though both might be priced the ant factor, Mrs. Ballard said, and 

jmost homes are too warm, 

retail least during the day, for really é 

packages of meat to be labeled | Successful house plant culture. : 

at 

The climate and growing con- 

ditions in the area from which 
the plants originate give clues 

to the proper care of plants in : 
the home, she said. For instance, 

one reason plants native to the 

north temperate zone are often 
not satisfactory as house plants 

is that they need a cold dormant 
period similar to matural condi- 
tions, and this is not usually pro- 
vided in the home. \ 

Both the soil or growing medi- 

um and the container in which 

the plants are grown must allow 

adequate drainage, Mrs. Ballard 

pointed out. In most cases, water 

must not be allowed to stand in 
the containers. 
‘Mrs. Ballard is author of two 

books on house plants, “Garden 

in Your Home” and “The Art 
of Training Plants.” 

Rehoboth Beach 
Auditorium Soon 
Ready For Use 
Rehoboth Beach is looking for- 

ward to using its new 1,000 seat 

auditorium 
this spring, and from all indica- 

tions it will be ready on time for 

the coming season. = ] 
This was the high point re- 

ponted by President Preston God- | 
frey of the Rehoboth Beach 
Chamber of Commerce at its an- 
nual dinner meeting Friday night. 

Governor Charles L. Terry, Jr., 

also made a hit with Rehobothites 
when he announced that he has 

had discussion with representa- 
tives of the Federal Economics 

Opportunity program, and be- 
lieves it will be possible to get as 

much as 25 per cent assistance 

  

toward funds to eliminate mos- 
quitos in Sussex County. 

Godfrey outlined the accom- 

plishments of his group during 

the last year while C. W. Martin 
served as president. He pointed 
to an expenditure of $5,000 for 

a new color brochure; $2500 for 

concerts at the beach-front band- 

stand; another $1,000 for Christ- 

mas and Easter special promotion 

work; more than $1000 to enter- 
tain travel writers and another 

$5000 for billboards and adver- 

tising. Bs 
An information bulletin was 

supplied to all members during 
the summer season and assist- 

ance was given in filling rooms as 
requests came to the Chamber of 
Commerce office. fie 
Godfrey assumed the presiden- 

cy on Friday evenin, Feb. 12, 

along with these officers and di- 

rectors: Harry Derrickson, vice 

president; Mrs. Mae Hall McCabe, 
second vice president; Fred Karl, 

executive secretary; Harry 

Pearce, treasurer; David Emmert, 

Milton Frazer, Richard Hackett, 

Willard Hill, Raymond Masten 
Land James Walsh. 

Holdover directors are: Robert 
Hoyt, Glenn Crain, Mrs. Dorothy 
Lyons, Mrs. Kathryn Zerby 

Felton School 
Honor Roll | 
High honors indicates all A’s ex- 

cept one B, and honors indicates 

nothing less than B. Physical ed- 

ucation, music, and health are 
not included in the consideration. 

Second Grades 

Mrs. D. Swain—High honors: 

Wayne Erne, Valery Blackman, 
Bonnie Dill, Madelin Hoff. Hon- 
ors: Elaine Crowder, Diane Em- 
ory, LuAnn Murphy, Nancy Nee- 

man. 
Mrs. E. B. Hughes—High hon- 

ors: Russell Dill, Cathy Lynn Min- 

ner. Honors: John Petrovich. 

Mrs. Donaway—Honors: Brad- 

  

ley Joplin, Albert Russo III, Pa- 

tricia Brittingham, Debra Ann 
Duer, Carol Wisk. 

Third Grades 

Mrs. Robbins—Honors: Karen 
Cohee, Phyllis Markowitz. 33 

Mrs. Wood—Honors: Gail Mel- 

vin, Karen Moore, Faye Neeman. 

* (CONTINUED NEXT WEEK) 
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have to “run like the dickens.” 

~ whether it be acres, pounds of 

~ sula reported on their experiences 
' with high 
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Farmers Must 

Change or Perish 
Delaware farmers must change 

or perish according to a Purdue 

University Agricultural Econo- 

mist. Speaking at the University 

of Delaware’s annual Farm and 

Home Week Feb. 9. Dr. Paul R. 

Robbins, farm management spe- 

cialist said that if the average 

farmers want to keep up with 

the pacesetters, they're going to 

“There just isn’t much room for 

non-competitiors in a business 

where numbers are declining as 

fast as farmers have been de- 

clining”. 
Robbins said the pacesetters 

are doing things differently than 

the average farmer. He listed 

these areas: 
—They have control over 

enough resources to be efficient 

and productive. 
—They produce in volume, 

milk or bushels of grain. 
—_They are specialists at the 

things they do. 
— They are mechanized and 

automated for top efficiency. 
—They are able to tie all of the 

factors of production into a neat 

package that yields an adequate 

income. 
Three farmers who operate big 

farms on the Delmarva penin- 

investment, large 

volume farms. James Fuchs, of 

Preston, Md., said farmers should 

judge each crop on its own mer- 

its. If it doesn’t pay, don’t pro- 

duce it. He also said that farm- 

ers should produce what the land 

is best suited for and shoot for 
maximum yields. “Farmers ; 

  
should adopt new and good ideas | 
promptly, but be sure the ideas 

are good. Many farmers have 

practically ruined themselves 

with hair-brained ideas that did- 

n't work out.” 
E. C. Fry, Charleston, Md. 

who operates a large volume 
dairy operation said farmers must 

keep up to date. To do this they 
~ must make some change every 

year. As an example, he pointed 
to his switch to feeding high | WOrTY about details, she urged. 

moisture ground corn to dairy 

cows. He harvests the corn at 30 

per cent moisture and stores it in 

an upright silo. It is then augered 

into feed bunks for the cattle. 
Clifton Murray, Selbyville, 

soybean grower and poultryman 

listed these steps to successful 

‘farming: Prepare a master plan 
for all crops and all fields, main- 

~ tain a complete set of efficient 

field records, take soil samples 

and fertilize accordingly, select 

varieties and seeding rates from 

practical experience and test 

plots. 
He said over-seeding is one of 

the worst things being done by 
Delaware farmers. He suggested 

that each farmer plant his own 

test plots, checking for varieties, 

~ planting rates, chemicals and fer- 
 tilization rates and methods of 
‘application. 

Robbins listed the difficulty of 

acquiring enough resources for 

farming as the biggest problem 

facing young farmers. And he 

raised this question; “How can 

a young farmer pay for a quarter 

of a million dollar farm invest- 

“ment in his lifetime?” He said 
those farmers who are lucky in- 
herit a farm from their dad, other 

are smart enough to marry a girl 

who has one, the remainder are 

forced to rent a farm, borrow the 
money and buy one, or a combin- 
ation of the two. 

He said the big trend in the 

corn belt is to part-owner tenure. 

This means ownership of 40 to 

400 acres as a home base for 
livestock and a rental arrange- 

ment for all additional acres 

needed. He cited one tenant who 

had 14 landlords in addition to 

his own farm. “This trend to 
‘part-owner farms is having its 

~ impack on the livestock business. 
Less livestock is being produced 

on rented land. Landlords are 

often unwilling and probably 

wisely so, to build expensive 

specialized livestock facilities 

since the tenant may move by the 

time the facilities are completed. 

Also added improvements often 
‘add little value to the farm. 

The farm management special- 

ist said Indiana farmers are find- 

ing it necessary to constantly in- 

crease their volume. Records on 

600 Indiana farms in one study 
indicated that average acreage 
had increased from 250 acres in 

1950 to 375 acres in 1963—an 

overage increase of almost 10 

acres per farm per year. At the 

same time capital requirements 

were also changing. The total in- 
vestment jumped from $75,000 

per farm in 1950 to $180,000 per 

farm in 1963—an increase of $8,- 

000 per farm each year. 
While land investment increas- 

ed labor, requirements remained 

constant. The average Indiana 

farm in the survey had 1.8 work- 
ers in 1950 and in 1963. In fact 

the number of men per farm 

averaged about the same in 1963 
as it did in 1928 when the records 

analysis started. 
In pointing out the fallacies of 

becoming big before a farm op- 

| Taxed as you do it, she said. 

the direction of specialization. 
But, he pointed out that when a 

farmer puts all his eggs in one 

basket he has to be sure it’s a 

good basket and that he has the 
managerial ability to keep the 

basket from tipping. 
—— 

Believe In 
Yourself, Speaker 
Tells Homemakers 
Everything from personal hap- 

piness to world peace really 

comes from within each individ- 

ual, a consultant to the National 
4-H Club Foundation told women 

at Farm and Home Week Thurs, 

Feb. 11. 
Miss Dorothy Emerson explain- 

ed there is a need for each per- 

son to believe in himself and to 
have a sense of self-adequacy. 

“If people felt adequate within 

themselves and were at peace 

with themselves, there would be 
no wars, because the causes of 

war would be gone,” Miss Emer- 

son asserted. 
Unless you have self-respect, it 

isn’t easy to get respect from 
others, she said. She urged her 

audience to smile all the time— 

not just when it seems “neces- 

sary’—and to wear becoming 

clothes, because ‘the way you 

look begins to make you feel that 

way.” Too often, she said, moth- 

ers do too much for their chil- 

dren and acquire a self-sacrific- 

ing attitude that meither their 
children nor they themselves can 

respect. Children have more re- 

spect for a mother who thinks 

enough of herself to look nice 

and simply be a nice person than 
they have for a mother who over- 

indulges them, Miss Emerson 

| said. 
1 

| Besides making you look better, 
| she said, smiling makes you feel 

| better. You can’t possible smile 
without feeling a little more re- 

  

i Worry is crippling, Miss Em- 

'erson believes, and too many 

! people worry about too many un- 
| important things. Get to the es- 

| sence of a situation and don’t 

| “We make our own and others’ 
| . - - . 

lives miserable over such trivia!” 

| People don’t really use their 
!minds very well, she said. She 
urged her audience to exercise 

their minds, to be careful ob- 
servers and to expand their 

minds by being willing to accept 

new or seemingly far-fetched 

ideas. “Many times we have to 

change our minds,” she said. “Do 

it willingly; don’t stay in your 

rut.” 
Many people talk to keep from 

really thinking, she commented. 

“We owe it to ourselves and to 
‘those around us to spend some 
| time alone with out thoughts. 

Just be still and think,” she urg- 

ed. 

Self-renewal is important to 

everyone, Miss Emerson said. 
| “Invest in education, whatever 

| your age. Read all you can, de- 
vote some time to a hobby, be 

good to yourself.” 
Miss Emerson suggested, “List 

your goals for the next ten years 

and at the same time list the im- 
mediate steps you can think of 

to achieve them. Make promises 

to yourself — in writing and 
signed, so you will keep those 

promises.” 

| “Do something about your 

problems; worry is crippling, but 
action cures fear. Make yourself 

do what you ought to do when 

you ought to do it,” Miss Emer- 

son urged. 

“When things seem too bad, 

just remember there couldn't be 
a negative if there weren't a 
positive,” Miss Emerson said. “It 

isn’t wicked to be happy.” 

Per Unit Costs Key 
Dairymen Told 

Dairy farmers have four clear 

choices if they want to improve 

their income situations; reduce 

costs below present levels, sell 

more, get higher prices, switch 

to some other enterprise that off- 
ers an opportunity for greater 

profits. That’s what W. T. Mec- 

Allister, farm management spe- 

cialist at the University of Dela- 

ware, told a group of dairymen 

attending a special dairy session 

at Farm and Home Week Feb. 

10. 
To reduce per unit costs—the 

cost of producing a pound of milk 

—he said dairymen may find it 

necessary to increase total costs 
and variable costs per acre and 

per cow. This means spending 

more on fertilizer — feed, spray 

i material, etc.,, to meduce unit 

costs. 
McAllister said that since feed 

costs make up more than half of 

the total milk production cost, it 

is the first place to start looking 

for savings. “A 10 per cent re- 

duction in feed costs would yield 

a greater cost reduction than the 

total of any other item on the 

expense ledger except labor.” 

Since labor is the second big- 

gest cost item it is the next place 
to look for savings. This can be 

accomplished through labor sav- 

  

    

—— 
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real pacesetters have moved in! 

py 

per cow is not necessarily the 
mark of a good dairyman. The 

important point is cost per unit, 

and total units produced. 
He cited an example of two 

dairymen—one producing 14,000 
pounds of milk per cow, the other 

getting only 10,000. The top pro- 
ducer spent $40 more per cow | 

for feed but got 4,000 more 

pounds of milk. 

McAllister suggested two addi- 

tional alternatives for dairymen 

seeking lower costs—use land to 

produce the highest value crop 

that it is suited for; get higher 

yields per acre from those crops 

that are grown. 
These possibilities allow a 

dairyman to get bigger without 

adding more acres and they re- 

sult in lower feed costs, thus 

lower per unit milk costs. 

Agricultural 
Associations Meet 

In Milford 
Committees representing the 

New Jersey Agricultural Market- 

ing Association; the Maryland | 

Agricultural Marketing Associa- | 

tion, and the Delaware Farm 

Bureau Marketing Department 

met in Milford Fri, Feb. 12. 

The contracting and marketing 

of peas, baby limas, Fordhooks, 

and snap beans was thoroughly 

discussed by these groups all of 

— 
~— 

quires a completely different ap- 

proach from that used in the 

‘broiler industry. He said, how- 
‘ever, that this obstacle would be 

Egg Industry 
Could Add to Profit relatively easy to overcome by 

bringing poultrymen with this 
The economy of the Delmara experience to the peninsula and 

peninsula could gain some $16 by training poultrymen already 

million a year if the hatching established here. 

eggs used in Delmarva’s broiler| A second obstacle, Loberg said, 
industry were produced on the |is a disease problem on the pen- 

Broiler Hatching 

| Total cost for these eggs is about 

peninsula, a Delaware poultry- | 

man told poultry producers at 
Farm and Home Week at the 

University of Delaware Tuesday 

afternoon, Feb. 9. 

Alden E .Loberg, general man- 

ager of Cobb, Inc., Seaford, point- 

ed out that Delmarva, “the grand 
daddy of all ‘broiler areas, is, 

today, the only major broiler area 

that is not producing most or all 

of the hatching eggs it uses in 

broiler production.” 
During 1964, he said, only 

about 25 per cent of the eggs 

needed for Delmarva’s broilers 

were produced on the peninsula, 

and this is actually less than the 
amount produced here in 1961. 

Loberg said transportation costs 

alone for importing some 25 mil- 

lion dozen broiler hatching eggs, 

mainly from southern states, is 

about a million dollars a year. 

$16 million a year. 

If a broiler hatching industry 
were developed on the penin- 

sula, this amount of money would 
stay in Delmarva, Loberg pointed 

out. In addition, the economy 

would benefit in other ways since   which are affiliated with the 

American Agricultural Market- 

ates in more than twenty states. 

The ultimate objective is tol 

grower and it is felt that this can 

be accomplished by bargaining 

between the growers and the pro- 
  

ing Association which, has. atfl:- Form iS IR vaccines 

| and other supplies necessary to 

increase the met income of a 

“many other millions would be 

equipment, 

support this new industry.” 

It would also benefit soybean 

and corn producers because it 

would mean the need for anoth- 

er 50,000 acres of farm land de- cessors both are needed in the] 
picture and each is dependent up- | Voted to these crops to supply 
on the other. the additional feed needed, Lo- 

The Marketing Associations of |Perg said. ; 
New York, Pennsylvania, Vir-|{ But even more Important than 

ginia, North Carolina, and South |the overall economics gains from 
Carolina have indicated that their this additional hatching egg pro- 
problems are similiar to those in duction,” Loberg said, “are the 
this immediate area and they are | potential advantages in providing 
interested in forming a regional ihe broiler industry an opportu- 
group which might be more ef- inity to produce a better quality 

insula, which he attributed to the 

fact that Delmarva has been in 
th broiler business longer than 

any other area in the country. 
A need for capital to finance 

both breeder hens and new 

housing, as well as the avail- 

ability of the proper type of hous- 

ing are other obstacles which 
must be solved before the hatch- 

ing industry can increase to any 
great degree, Loberg said. He re- 

commended that Delmarva Poul- 

try Industry, Inc., devote some 

of its time and money to help- 
ing to solve these problems. 

Neither the climate of Delmarva 
nor the capacities of its feed mills 

would prove to obstacles to es- 

tablishing the mew industry, Lo- 

berg asserted. 
“Top quality hatching eggs can 

be produced successfully on 
Delmarva if the industry is will- 

ing to face up to the basic needs 

for know-how, disease control, 
new and adequate housing and 

additional capital to finance both 

the houses and the breeders,” 

Loberg said. 

“The rewards from this busi- 

ness will be tremendous, not only 
from the standpoint of the broil- | 
er industry itself, but also from 

the standpoint of the overall 

economy on Delmarva. 
“But most important of all, it 

could mean a better and more 

consistent quality broiler chick 

for less money to the broiler in- 
dustry,” he concluded. 

Top Dairy Cows 
Named At Farm 
And Home Week 

An unregistered Holstein 

cow who produced 11,800 quarts 

of milk in a 305 day test period 

has been honored by the Dela- 

will have their dinner meeting al honors for lactation and life- 
time production accomplishments. Feb. 27 followed by a dance. 

Another registered Holstein,| Leaders attending Farm and 

Centerdel Ona Tuebie owned by Home Week 4-H sessions were: 

W. Levis Phipps & Son, Wilm-|Mrs. John Metheny, Whiteoaks; 

ington, was given the top lifetime | Mr. and Mrs. Dan Hudson and 

production award. “Ona”, has | Mrs. Lister Hall, Paradise; Mrs. 
produced 94,269 quarts of milk in Lester Coleman, Dover Dia- 
11 years of production. monds; Mrs. Raymond Burge, 

Other top awards went to: |Kent Light Horse; Mr .and Mrs. 

Makemar Ridgely Sunbean, in !Francis Thomas, Westville and 

the under 35 months of age | Mrs. Pauline Hufnal, Chestnut 

group, who produced 19,110 lbs. |Grove. John Banning, assistant 
of milk. She is owned by Mrs. director, 4-H and Youth Develop- 

Donald Farquhar and C. D. Buck | ment F. E. S,, gave a most enligh- 

Jr., Buena Vista Farm, New Cas- |tening talk on the Changing Role 
tle: a University of Delaware of volunteer leaders. In the 
registered Holstein for the high afternoon leaders became ac- 
fat production for a 2-year old; ‘quainted with materials that 

Nanticoke Regal Carnation, own- [could add a bit of science to sev- 
ed by Ockle Bros., Seaford, for 
the 36-47 month fat class with 

773 pounds of fat. 

The high milk record for cows 

6 years and over was won by 
Hayland Skyliner Maria, who 

produced 24,970 pounds of milk. 
She is owned by Maurice Adams, 
Harrington. 

Eight animals and 6 herd own- 

ers shared the 12 awards. The 
Phipps herd won 5 of them. 

Woodrow Haas, Wyoming, Pre- 

sident of the Delaware Dairy 

Herd Improvement Association, 
made the presentations. 

vy - 

4-H News 
With Marion McDonald 

4-H'ers enrolled for public 

speaking are Diane Jarrell, Susan 

Greenhaugh and Juanita Garey 

of Harrington Sunshine, and Joey 

Shahan, Blake Powell, Eileen 

Tuthill, Emily Tuthill and David 

Powell, of Paradise. Other clubs 

will be represented but their 

names have not been received as 
I prepare this release. It's Satur- 

day evening, 8 p.m. at the Capital 

  

eral of their club activities. 

Junior Council President, Louis 
| Starkey, called upon Bill Warner 

who conducted a lively discus- 

sion on driving safety. This was 

at the recent council meeting 

‘hosted by Whiteoaks 4-H Club. 
The Council is developing a pro- 

gram to do their part in putting 
safe driving in action. 

Remember the Head H-—use 
your’s for safety sakes. 

Mrs. John D. Berry 
Mrs. Sadie M. Berry, age 90 

years, wife of the late John D. 

Berry, of Harrington, died Mon- 

day might in the Fletcher Nurs- 
ing Home, Felton. 

  —— a 

She was a member of Trinity 
Methodist Church, Harrington; 

Mt. Olive Church Ladies Aide, 

and was a retired school teacher, 
having taught in Kent County 

schools for 25 years. 

She is survived by two sons, 
William. Thomas Shockley, Har- 

rington, and Howard R. Shock- 

ley, Goldsboro, Md.; three 

daughters, Mrs. Elmira Walters, 
Felton, Mrs. Helen Melvin, Har- 

rington, and Mrs. Mildred Gallo- 

way, New Orleans, La.; two step- 

sons, Frank Shockley, Audubon, 

N. J, and Cooper Berry, Wyom- 

ing; one step-daughter, Mrs. Lil- 

lian. Phillips, Goldsboro, Md.; 13 

grandchildren; 15 great-grand- 

children. 

Funeral services were held 

from the McKnatt Funeral Home, 

Harrington, Thursday afternoon 

at 2 o'clock. The Rev. Charles H. 

Poukish, pastor of Trinity Me- 

thodist Church, and the Rev. Wil- 

liam H. Miller, pastor of the Pil- 

grim Holiness Church, officiated. 
Interment was in Mt. Olive Ce- 

metery near Sandtown. 

  

SALMON’S 
FURNITURE   ZENITH & PHILCO 

| Bs Mi. S. of Har.-U.S. 13 J 

  

{| RENTED | 

WANT ADS Grange Hall. Master of Cere- 
monies will be Clifford Hudson, 

Junior Council member from 

Paradise 4-H Club. 

Farmington 4-H’ers will be en- 

tertaining their parents Feb. 22. 

And the Kent Light Horse Club 
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erator is skilled enough Robbins ing equipment and by making 
~ said many small Indiana farms : labor more productive. “Making 

that are efficiently operated |yourself and your hired labor 

fective. broiler for less money.” 

J. Ward Cooper, assistant di- 

the country which are being care- 

fully studied by the Committee 
members. Mr. Cooper said, “In 

order to tide growers over bad 
years, opportunity for profit must 

be great in the good years. Since, 

project our production 

live and build our reserves for 

one year”. 

Meetings of this type are being 

held in California, Wisconsin, and 

other major producing areas and 

the growers are being kept cur- 

rent on the situation throughout 
the country. 

  

  

  

DELAWARE’S 

OLDEST 

BANK 

All deposits insured up to 

$10.000 by the Federal Deposit 

Insurance Corporation |     
  

  

  

Webb’s Ford & 
Mercury, Inc. 

"Milford, Del. 
Phone 422-8071 

  

A Safe Place to Buy 

NEW and USED 

Cars and Trucks 

  

Your LOCAL Ford & 

Mercury dealer, has on hand, 

at all time, at least 100 New & 

Used Cars to choose from. All 

financing done through - Low- 

Low - Bank Rates — We also 
have one of the best equipped 

Service Departments and Body 

Repair Shops on the Eastern 

Shore. 

  

Specializing in 

Bear Front End Alignment 

with all New Equipment 
  

Open Nightly until 9 P.M. 

Closed Sunday 

Webb’s Ford   make more money, than many more productive is the easiest 

big farms that are poorly operat- (way to reduce labor costs,” he 

ed. + said. 
The Indiana economist said the! The economist said lowest cost 

  

& Mercury Inc. 
Milford, Delaware 

| 
ll 

1   

Antenna Repairs 

  

rector, Commodity Division of the '€! ; 
American Farm Bureau Federa- the quality of hatching eggs and, 

tion was present and exhibited therefore, the broiler  chicks— 
. ~ | 

contracts from various sections of 

  
in contract farming, we cannot ; 

at the lledge in rearing the pullets and 

time we sign our contract, the Managing the hens in the laying months of testing. This registered 
marketing conditions we agree house, which, he explained, re- | Holstein has also received nation- 

to must offer opportunity to pro- | 

Other potential advantages he 

ted include closer control over 

particularly in disease control— 

and a closer control of standards 

of hen house management and 
egg handling. 

Primary obstacle to establish- 

ing a broiler hatching industry on 

the pensinula, Loberg said, is the 

present lack of sufficient know-   ware Dairy Herd Improvement 

Association. In ceremonies at the 

University of Delaware’s Farm 

and Home Week Feb. 10. Big 

Babe, owned by John Green and 

Son, of Middletown, was named 

the top producing cow in Dela- 

ware for 1964. 

Centerdel Pabst Star Leona, 

owned by W. L. Phipps & Son, 

Wilmington, was cited for the 

highest production of butterfat. 

She produced 1033 pounds in 10 

  

fit in excess of the amount neces- yA : : 
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f FOLIAGE FERTILIZER  § 
: Analysis to fit your need with trace elements including E 

E CALCIUM | x 

I A Large Cost Reduction On Fertilizer x 

x Write Box 239 Harrington for Further Information x 

: Campbell's Gro-Green Fertilizer Co. § 
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Sales Associate 

Frederica—Phone 335-5696 

Sales - REAL ESTATE - Service 

* 

~ ARNOLD B. GILSTAD 
HARRINGTON, DEL. 

RANDALL H. KNOX, SR. 
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Telephones: 

Office 398-3551 

Res. 398-8402 
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ERNEST R 
INSURANC 

  

  
AUGHLEY 

E AGENCY 

Complete Stand Alone Towers 

SALES and SERVICE 
EARL BUTLER 

398-3395 

      
  
  

  

  

MARY CARTER 
PAINTS 

Every Second Galion Free 

Special Prices on Quarts 
| 1 MILE SOUTH OF 

Paint & Supplies 

THE LARGEST ANNUAL DEL-MAR-VA 

ABSOLUTE AUCTION SALE 
Tractors and Pov Equipment 

THURSDAY, MARCH 4, 1965 
10:00 A. M. SHARP — RAIN OR SHINE 

C. J. CARROLL AUCTION 
DOVER, DELAWARE 

CO. 

ON U. S. ROUTE 13 — DUAL HIGHWAY 
  

  For All Purposes 

Mary Carter 
Paint Store 

315 W. Loockerman Sireet   Dover, Del. 

Terms: Cash Day of Sale     
  

OVER 300 TRACTORS AND MACHINES 
MOST MAKES AND SIZE TRACTORS 

ALONG WITH MANY CCMBINES, PICKERS, 
BALERS AND CTHER HAY AND TILLAGE TOOLS 

Lunch Will Be Served 

Auctioneer: CRAWFORD J. CARROLL 

  

  

Complete Service For Your 

Insurance Needs   Harrington, Del. 
          Phone 398-3551 
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**HYBRID CORN DISCOUNT—Eook your Souther 

States Hybrid Seed Corn before April 17th and save $1.00 per 
bushel over the regular planting season price. Call now. 

* LESP EDEZA—x ow’s the time to order the seeds that give 
you big yields from clean fields. .. Southern States Lespedeza 
Seeds, high in germination, low in weed content. Latest recom- 
mended varieties. 

HGP RING OATS—vour Southern States Agency Bios all 
the latest recommended varieties in seed that’s unsurpassed 
for disease resistance, germination, purity, yielding ability 
and economical cost per pound of pure live seed. 

EK SEED POTATOES — when you plant the best you harvest 
the most. Now’s the time to take home Southern States “Pick 
’0 The Crop” Seed Potatoes, the best of Maine's certified. 

x 
FERTILIZER— You can pay more, but you can’t buy better 
plant food than that supplied by your Southern States Agency. 
Get yours now for maximum profit per acre. 

Southern States Scottie MacShore Advises... 
HAVE WHAT YOU NEED...WHEN YOU NEED IT... 

See Your Southern States Agency 

“i 
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. Ash Wednesday at 12:05, in addi- 

ice at St. Mary’s in Bridgeville. 

am. Penetential offices and Holy 

ing Prayer with = procession of 
| Palms.   

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 1965 
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St. Stephen’s 
Episcopal Church 
Notes 
Tonight, FRIDAY— 

9 p.m. Participation in Church 

Bowling League. 

SUNDAY— 

8 a.m. Holy Communion. 

9:30 a.m. Church School. 
11 a.m. Holy Communion and 

sermon. 
12:15 p.m. Coffee hour. 
6:30 p.m. Meeting — Episcopal 

Young Churchmen. 

MONDAY— 
6:30 p.m. Meeting, Girl Scouts. 

TUESDAY — 
7:30 p.m. Meeting — Church 

School teachers. 

WEDNESDAY — 
7:30 p.m. Healing service. 

THURSDAY — 

7:30 p.m. Youth and Adult 

Choir rehearsal. 

We repeat the announcement 

which has been made for two, 
weeks now, in the hopes that’ 
many reminders will bring re-. 

sults: During Lent on five Thurs- | 
day evenings, beginning with 

March 11th, the Rev. Victor Ku- 
sik of St. Mary’s in Bridgeville, 

will be here at St. Stephen’s to! 

lead us in a series entitled “The! 

Drama of the Bible in Five Acts.” | 
This will be preceded each Thurs- 

day by Evening Prayer—every-' 
one lives by a plot. Certainly, 

every Christian has his or her 

favorite Bible story or book. Few 
of us, however, have any real 
knowledge of how the whole plot | 

fits together in a unity. It will be! 

Mr. Kusik’s goal to help us come 
to see the unity of the whole plot 

of the Bible. Certainly this should | 

break down our ignorance of the 

Bible and create in us a greater 

love for it and an enthusiastic 

desire to read it. Each session 

will be followed by discussion, 

with coffee in the parish hall. 
Visitors are invited. 

This past Sunday the ticket 

committee for the Shrove Tues- 
day pancake supper began dis- 

tribution of tickets among mem- 

bers of St. Stephen’s. Tom Clen- 

dening is in charge of the sale 

of tickets. Any one who did not 

get his or her share of tickets to 
sell, should get them no later 

than this coming Sunday. Shrove   
Tuesday falls on March 2nd this | 

year. The pancake supper, which ! 

is an annual tradition at St. Ste- 

phen’s and is sponsored by the 

Men of St. Stephen’s, has won 

some fame in these parts and at- 

tracts large numbers of people. 

Thea cost of the supper is $1 for 

adults and $.50 for children under 

twelve. Everyone is invited to 

eat as many pancakes and sau- | 
sages as he desires. The people of 
8t. Stephen’s invite their friends 

and meighbors in Harrington to 

come to their pancake supper. 

The Episcopal Young Church- 

men are looking forward to their 

evening meeting at 6:30 p.m. on, 

the first Sunday in Lent, March, 

7. On that Sunday there will be] 
shown for them a full length 

movie called “The Devil is a 

Sissy”, featuring Mickey Rooney, 

Bobby Breen and other stars. It 

is the pleasure of the youth of 

St. 'Stephen’s to invite othe! 

youth groups in Harrington to 

participate in this enjoyable and 
instructional evening with them. 

Invitations are being extended to 

the various church youth groups. 

If by chance any youth of Har- 

rington would like to see this 

motion picture, but are not mem- 

bers of a youth group of any 
church, they are invited to come 

at 6:30 p.m. March 7. Everyone 

coming will be asked to make a 
small contribution toward the ex- 

pense which is rather great when 
ordering a full length film. 

Attention—Women of St. Ste- 

phen’s: Advance notice is given 
of your next meeting which 
comes at 7:30 p.m. Mon., March , 
1st. | 
Below is given the calendar | 

for Lenten Services at St. Ste- | 
phen’s. If any one finds that he 
or she cannot possibly come to 
the 10 am. or 7:30 p.m. Ash Wed- 

nesday Service, and desires a ser- 
vice at a different time, please 
let the vicar know. The vicar is 
happy, also, to announce that on 

  

  

  
tion to the services held here, 
he will be the preacher at the 
Ash Wednesday noon time serv- 

Lenten Services at St. Stephen’s | 
Shrove Tuesday, March 2— 5 

to 8 p.m. Pancake Supper. 
Ash Wednesday, March 3—10 

Communion. 7:30 p.m. Penetential 
Offices and evening prayer and 
Sermon. 

Fri, March 5—7:30 p.m. World 
Day of Prayer at Asbury Metho- 
dist Church. 

All Sundays in Lent—8 am. 
and 11 am. Holy Communion 
and sermon. 

All Thursdays in Lent from 
March 11 thru April 8, at 7:30 
Pm. evening prayer followed by 

. series “The Bible in Five 
Acts”, with discussion. 
Palm Sunday, April 11—8 am. 

Holy Communion. 11 am. Morn- 

Mon., Tues. & Wed., of Holy 

  

p.m. Litany and Ante Commu- 

inion. Noon to 3 p.m. Interdenom- 
‘inational three hour service. 

Trinity Methodist 
Church Notes 
Sunday: 10 a.m. Church school 

for all age groups. Lesson for 

adults: “The Key to the King- 
dom”. Manlove Bradley, super- 

intendent of school. 
11 am. Worship service. Ser- 

mon: “God Supplies What We 

' Need”. The altar flowers are pre- 

sented to the glory of God by 
Mrs. Ellwood Gruwell and Mrs. 

‘Sam Williams. 
The friendly greeters this Sun- 

day are Mr. and Mrs. Ellwood 

Gruwell. The senior choir will 

sing: “Holy Father”, by Bortni- 
ansky. Solo by Mrs. Gordon War- 

ner entitled: “Entreat Me Not”, 

by Gounod. 

6:30 p.m. Regular meeting of 

Senior Youth Fellowship with 

Miss Nancy Callaway leading a 

discussion on “Youth Witness for 

Christ”. 

Monday: 7 p.m. Meeting of the 

Nominating Committee. 

8 p.m. Meeting of the Official 

Board. | 

3:30 p.m. Meeting of Brownies. 
Wednesday: 3:30 p.m. mission- 

ary study for the Junior Depart- 

ment. The juniors will be col- 
lecting usable clothing for the 

migrant workers. 

7:30 p.m. Bible study group at 

the home of Mr. and Mrs. John 
Walls. 

8 p.m. Bible study group at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. C. Tharp 
Harrington. 

8 p.m. Bible study group at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Shultie. 

8 p.m. Bible study group at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. Randall 
Knox. ; 

8 p.m. Bible study group at 

the home of Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Williams. 

Thursday: 6:30 p.m. 

Choir rehearsal. 

Friday: 9 p.m. Church league 

bowling in Milford. 

Saturday: 8 p.m. Bible study 

group in the home of Mr. and 

Mrs. Bailey Minner. 

The theme for Bible study this 

week is “The Word”. 

Feb. 28 at 3 p.m. the Dover Dis- 

trict Ministerium will meet at 
Trinity Church with Bishop Lord 

  

  

Junior 

' presiding. The Woman’s Society 
of Christian Service will serve 
as host. 

After the service on the 28th 

there will be election of Trustees. 
March 1 - 7:30 p.m. Fourth 

Quarterly Conference with Hart- 
| well Chandler, District Superin- 

| tendent of the Dover District; 
presiding. 

Beginning March 7 at 7:30 p.m. 

we will have Evangelistic serv- 

ices for the entire week. The Rev. 
Menno E. Good, pastor of the 

Chiques ‘Methodist Church in Mt. 

Joy, Pa., will preach. Everyone 

is welcome to attend this week 
of revival services. 

Shop and Swap—In the Want Ads 

  

Of Local Interest 
Mrs. William Hearn : 

Phone 398-3727 

Mrs. C. F. Freed and Mrs. 
James Ruth, of Reading, Pa., and 

William S. Freed, of Morgan- 

town, W. Va., were the luncheon 

guests of Mrs. W. W. Sharp on 
Monday. All attended a funeral 

that afternoon in Frankford. 
Mr. and Mrs. William XKohel 

and family attended the wedding 

of Mrs.. Kohel’s cousin in Mag- 

nolia Saturday. 
Mr. and Mrs. Hayward Quillen 

and Mr. and Mrs. Charles Peck 

attended the ice hockey game be- 

tween the Balitmore Clippers and 
Hershey Saturday evening at the 

Civic Center in Baltimore. 
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Gilstad 

entertained at dinner and bridge 

Tuesday evening. 
Mr. and Mrs. George Diamond, 

of Philadelphia, were the guests 
of Mr. and Mrs. R. Harry Quillen. 

On their return to Philadelphia 
they were accompanied by Mrs. 

Harry Ford, who has been spend- 

ing some time with the Quillens. 
Last Monday evening Mrs. 

Walter Lang was an honored 

guest at a stork shower given in 

her honor by Mrs. Imogene Kra- 

medas and Mrs. Bertha Belle 

Neeman. 

Several men from the commu- 

nity spent last week enjoying the 

races at Daytona Beach, Fla. 

John Curtis, local agriculture 

instructure, recently attended a 

meeting of the Virginia Young 

Farmers in Richmond, Va. 
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Hen- 

dricks celebrated their 25th wed- 

ding anniversary last Saturday. 

Their children entertained them 

at Wimbrows, Little Creek, Sa- 

turday evening. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Workman 

and son, Kenny, visited his par- 
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Earl Workman, 

Sunday. 
William Hearn and daughter, 

Alice, were the Sunday dinner 

guests of Mr. and Mrs. J. E. 

Hearn in Lincoln. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Blades, of 

Bridgeville, and Mr .and Mrs. 
Russell Blades, Mr. and Mrs. 

Thomas Peck, and Mr. and Mrs. 

Charles Peck attended the cap- 

ping exercises at Peninsula Gen- 

eral Hospital School of Nursing, 

where Nancy Blades, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Blades, re- 

ceived her cap. Nancy was a 
member of the class of 64 of Har- 

rington High School. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Dill enter- 

tained at dinner and bridge on 

Saturday evening. , 

Mrs. Gldays Case, of Seaford, 
spent Saturday with Mr. and Mrs. 

Franklin Hendricks. 
Several ladies from here at- 

tended a party given by Mrs. 
Gene Hobbs, of Felton, at the 
Felton Fire Hall Tuesday eve- 

ning. 
Mrs. Randall Knox Sr. and Mrs. 

Roy Porter celebrated their 

birthdays Monday. 
Phoebe Bullock, Janet Anthony 

and Alice Hearn spent Friday in 

Wilmington.   
  

  

THE FATHER 

of our country deserves the re- 

spect of all Americans. Washing- 

ton met the crisis of Valley Forge 

on his knees in prayer. 

” 

ye shall receive.” 

HARRINGTON BAPTIST 

  

. all things, whatsoever ye shall ask in prayer, believing, 

Matthew 21:22 

CHURCH, Fleming Street 
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Rose Cain has now returned to 

her home after spending several 
weeks in the Milford Memorial 
Hospital. 

Baptist Church 

News 
Sunday school 9:45 am. Class- 

es for all ages. Nursery provid- 

ed. Alton King, superintendent. 
Morning worship 11 a.m. Pre- 

lude, Mrs. Rosalie Quillen, organ- 

ist. Scripture Genesis 8:1-22. Mes- 
sage by pastor, William M. Hal- 

liburton. 

Training Union, 6:30 p.m. 

Classes for all from beginners 

to adults. Max Mecllvain, director. 

Evening worship 7:30 p.m. 

song service, Mrs. Edith Hughes, 

pianist. 

Message by pastor, William M. 

Halliburton. 
Thurs., Feb. 18, Primary Sun- 

beams, 3:30 p.m. directly after 
school. Under direction of Mrs. 

Viola Rogers, assisted by Mrs. 

Amelia Pruett. 

Friday and Saturday, Feb. 19 

and 20, the State Sunday School 

Convention at Oak Grove Baptist 

Church, Bel Aire, Md. Friday 

sessions begin 10 a.m., 1:45 p.m. 

and 7 p.m. Saturday sessions be- 

gin 9:30 a.m. and 1:30 p.m. Bel 

Aire is just below North East, 

Md. Anyone wishing to go, please 

contact Alton King, Sunday 

School superintendent. You do 

not have to be a member of the 
Sunday School Dept. Transporta- 

tion provided. 

Tues.,, Feb. 23, Associational 
Sunday School Clinic of Evan- 

gelism. 
Wednesday, G.A.s and R.A, 

6:30 p.m. Leaders, Mrs. Pauline 
Luff and Clarke Lilly. 

Wedensday, 7:30 p.m. Bible 

study and prayer service. 

Sat., Feb. 27, Sunday School 

visitation. 
Sunday, Feb. 28, 11 a.m. Be- 

ginners Sunbeams under direc- 

tion of Mrs. Louise Dale. 
Sunday, Feb. 28, Sunday School 

teachers and offers meeting at 

8:30 p.m. 

  

Asbury Methodist 
Church Notes 

“The Seed Grows Secretly” 

Man, from a biological point of 

view, is a misconstruction. This 

is the theory of life that is held 

by many peoples of our world 

today. They say that man must 

be remade to fit the world be- 

| cause he has been outstripped by 
progress. There is no need of 

God who has fallen short having 
been overcome by our biological 

world. “No God Needed”, is the 

thought. What, O° Man, will be 
the tomorrow under your con- 

trol? Why do you pace the decks 

of concern? 

Both the Cathedral and Cru- 

sader Choirs will bring the spe- 

cial music. 
The evening worship service at 

7 o'clock will be in full charge of 
the M.Y.F. that will read the 

scriptures, say the prayers, do 

the ushering and take the offer- 

ing. John Greenhaugh will bring 

the evening message. The subject 

will be “Youth in the Twentieth 

Century”. 
Church School meets at 10 a.m. 

with classes for all ages. 
Junior Leaue meets from 5:45 

p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 
The Methodist Youth Fellow- 

ship meets promptly at 6 p.m. 

Altar flowers this week will be 

presented by Mrs. William Davis 

in memory of husband and moth- 

er. 
Friendly greeters this week 

will be Mr. and Mrs. Donald A. 

Dell. 
Lent begins on Ash Wednes- 

day, March 3, wand Asbury 
Church will open the Lenten sea- 

son Saturday morning, March 6, 

at 8 am. in a 24-hour prayer 

vigil. This will be followed by the 
sacrament of Holy Communion on 

Sunday morning. 

Sunday, March 7, the Reynolds 

girls, daughters of Mr. and Mrs. 

Paul Reynolds, who have been 

recent missionaries to Korea, will 

be guest speakers at the evening 

service. 
Asbury Church begins its week 

of evangelism Sun., March 21, at 

  

  
  

  

SACRED 

  
  

    

We consider each service to be a sacred 

trust—committed to our care by families 

TRUST   
  

          
              

  

      

relying on our dependability. 
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GOOD? 

  

Just phone any one of our district offices and ask 

to have our heating specialist call. Hell advise you 

on equipment, installation 

give you a heating layout, too. No charge for his 

services, of course, 

KENT AND SUSSEX COUNTIES       Delaware Power &§ Light Company 
INVESTOR-OWNED, BUSINESS-MANAGED 

  

and operating costs. He'll 

  

7:30 pm. 

in Asbury Church Tuesday, Wed- 

nesday and Thursday, April 6, 7 | your attendance and attention. | 
and 8. 
  

Asbury M.Y.F. 
News 
Asbury M.Y.F., under the lead- 

ership of its president, Marshall 
Hatfield, will be in charge of the 

service at Asbury on this coming 
Sunday evening, Feb. 21. The en- 

tire senior Methodist Youth Fel- 
lowship will be in attendence, 
their members being represented 

in. the Chancel Choir, under the 

direction of Mr. Melvin Brobst, 

the congregation, the friendly 
greeters, ushers, scripture read- 

| of which will be “Youth in the 
The antique show will be held Twentieth Century.” 

  

‘Felton Church of 
(God News 

Rev. R. Floyd Burris, pastor. 
Sun., 1 0a.m. Sunday School, 

classes for all. 11 a.m. Children’s 

«church. 11 a.m. morning wor- 

ship. 7:30 p.m. Evangelistic serv- 
ice. 

Mon., Feb. 22, 7:30 p.m. District 

Please support your youth with | 

  

W.0.T.M. Notes 
Chapter No. 1229 Women of the 

Moose enrolled Mrs. Freda War- 

ren, Mary Sharp and Mary Have- 
lowe at the regular January and 

February enrollment ceremony. |Fellowship meeting. 
Approximately 25 members Wed., Feb. 24, 7:30 p.m. revival ; 

from the chapter attended the services to March 7. Full gospel 
mid-winter conferénce at Easton, 'Preaching with evangelist Sunny 
Sun., Jan. 31. At this conference | Cox. 
collegian, Mrs. Irene Short, was | 

Of Local Interest invested with the red stole by | 

Several people from Harring- 
Mrs. Virginia Holston. We were 
glad to see the two new. college 

of regent members, Mrs. Anne ton attended the presentation of 
McWilliams and Mrs. Iva Ban- the movie “Invitation to Bermu- 

  
  

ing, opening prayer and even | ning, in attendance. Chapter No. da” at the Dover High School 
the sermon. Asbury is justly | 1229 had the honor of conducting last Thursday evening. The 
proud of its young people, and its the enrollment at this conven- photography was done by Jerome 
M.Y.F. advisors urge you to at-| tion. 
tend this fine service on Sunday 
evening at 7 o'clock. 

John Greenhaugh will prepare 

and deliver the address, the title | Moose Home in Harrington. 

  

| 

| Hallis, husband of the former 

Please remember that Sun.,'Betty Wingate, niece of Mrs. 
Feb. 21, is the date for the next George Hanson, of Harrington. 
chicken and dumpling dinner at The Hallis reside in Hamilton, 

| Bermuda. 

  

YOUR 
ONCE-A-YEAR 

~ OPPORTUNITY TO 

OUR BIG...FACTORY AUTHORIZED 

ACN CINV OC 

SAVE :*I00 
on many magnificent models... 

Exciting COLOR TV values 
that bring you the most dazzling 
color pictures you've ever seen! 

  
® Brilliant Color Tube for vivid pictures half-again as bright 

as most others. 

® Quick Pictures appear in just 12 seconds, four times faster 7 
than others—no more annoying waiting. ; sn 

® Chromatone adds thrilling depth and dimension to color— 
also replaces drab monochrome pictures with a warm sepia- 
tone. No more washed-out pictures. 

  

  

  

   

    

  

Sale priced. 

COME-IN-TODAY.. 

  

SAVE $50 
NOW ONLY 

Here's proof that you pay no premium 
for Magnavox excellence: The Contem- 
porary 21, model 1-T507 with 6" oval 

speaker, Tone Control, Simplified Con- 
trols, Automatic Picture and Sound 
Stabilizers and Interference Rejector. In 
decorative Walnut-Grained Vinyl. Annual 

   
The Contemporary 21—model 
2-U505 in:your choice of Walnut 

or Brown Mahogany finishes. Tone 
Control plus 6" oval speaker. An- 
nual Sale priced. 

  

    
    

  

  
   

  

  
“OUR CHOICE 

[OW ONLY 

3478% 
Enjoy a new standard of 
dependability . . . plus the most 
vivid, most natural 265 sq. in. 
color pictures you've ever thrilled 
to! And, every Magnavox Color TV 
incorporates highest-reliability 
“Bonded Circuits”, just like those 
used in today’s advanced military 
electronic equipment. You can see 
and hear the wonderful 
Magnavox difference! 

    
   

  

    
       
    
    
    
    
    
        

    

The Early American 21—model 
2-U506 in warm Maple finish. 
Also has 6" oval speaker plus Tone 
Control. Annual Sale priced. 

     
      

     

  

.see Magnavox MAGNA-COLOR TV... truly 

the finest and your best buy on any basis of comparison 

  

    

  
| Intersection Route 13 & 113 

DOVER 

Phone 674-2466 

Out of Town 335-5530 

MONDAL thru FRIDAY 9 to 9 

SATURDAY 9 to 5 

FREE Parking on Our Own Lot  
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Warriors Upset 
Lion Matmen, 27-18 
Harrington High School’s 

wrestling team suffered an unex- 

pected defeat at Easton last week 

and have a record at this writ- 

ing of three victories, four loss- 

es and a draw with Milford. 

Any experienced coach will re- 

late that it is hard, almost im- 

possible at times, to get an ath- 

letic team, especially a young 

team like the Lions, to take seri- 

ously an upcoming joust with a 

comparatively weak opponent. 

This is all the more true when 

‘the young team has done very 

well against stronger opposition. 

In the case of the locals, the Lion 

matmen gave Wicomico (twice), 

Georgetown and Milford, all the 

opposition they wanted but did 

not look as good in defeating 

weaker opponents at Dover Air 

and Milisboro. 

Easton is probably much better 

than when they suffered a 42-8 

lambasting from Wicomico but 

we still feel that the Maryland- 

ers caught the Lions “down” and 

exploited the situation to the ut- 

most. We don’t think they could 

do it again and we'll find out on 

March 3rd, here. 

Terry Donovan was a 3-0 win- 

ner at 98 pounds over D. Tull 

Dan Adams lost 8-4 to C. Tull at 

106 pounds. Adams has not been 

able to make this weight pre- 

viously this year and appeared to 

be too weak to turn in his normal 

good effort. 

David Greenly (115) picked up 

his sixth victory against a draw 

and a narrow decision loss when 

he pinned R. Keene in the sec- 

ond round. 

I. Newcomb (123) pinned 

Steve Welch to tie the score at 8- 

8. 

Jim Cain (130) put Harrington 

in the lead for the last time when 

he hoisted Nelson into the air 

and dropped him to the mat on 

the way to a 5-0 decision. Cain | 

won his first three matches of the 

season, lost the next three, but 

appears to be on the way back 

with two straight wins. He is 

starting to look like the Jim Cain 
of last season. 

[Easton knotted the count at 11- 

11 as Allan Jerread dropped a 5-3 

‘decision to Schwaninger. Bill 
um was beaten 10-3 by 

Smith and Harold Coleman was 

defeated 6-0 by Wiley. Coleman, 

(148), an eighth-grader, continues 

to do well against much older and 

more experienced opposition. 

Bob Smith (157) was edged 2- 

0 in the key match of the eve- 

ning. We feel he had his man 

beaten but that an error in judg- 

ment by the referee gave Easton 

that bout and the match right 

then and there. 

Charlie Tribbitt (168) eked out 

a 2-2 draw with Verden. Lou 

Starkey, the undefeated Lion 180 

KEITH 8S. BURGESS — Sports Editer 

ORTS   
  

Felton Romps 
To 28th 
Straight Triumph 

Felton High School's basketball 

Green Devils went to Dover Air 

Base High on Friday night and 

waltzed to their 28th victory in 

succession by a score of 84-56. In 

Delaware scholastic cage history 
only two winning streaks were 

longer than the one the Felton- 
ians are currently working on. 

Wilmington High had a string of 
31 straight in 1930-31. The Devils 

may get that one this season. 

Milford High won 45 games in a 
row before bowing to Lewes in 

January of 1940. That Bucs team 
included Holzmuller, Fred Max- 

well, Nehi Wilkins, Tom Palmer, 

and Joe Griffith. It is not likely 

that Milford’s mark will ever be 

beaten. 
Felton hardly worked up a 

good sweat against the low-flying 

Falcons. A 26-10 first quarter ad- 

vantage by the winners revealed 

the handwriting on the wall as 
the home team went down to its 

sixth defeat in eleven games. 

Eleven of the winners saw ac- 

tion as Jim Blades showed the 

way with 25 points. Bill Barr had 

one of his better nights with 20 
| points. Dave Wood added 16 tal- 

lies. 

Blades made 5 of 6 free throws 

to boost his average 3 notches to 

a very fine 77%. 

FELTON. G 'F | of 
Blades 10 5.25 

Wood 8 a 16 

Barr 8 4 20 

| Clark al AN 
Dill X 1 3 

French 1 0 2 

Hoffner 0 0 0 
Freer 1 0 2 

Reible 1 2 4 

Saulsbury 0 0 0 

Sheets 2 0 4 

Totals 36 12 84 

DOVER AIR G _.F P 

Myers 6 5 1% 

Morris 1 1 3 

Taylor 3 2 8 

Langley 2 5 9 

Masten 2 2 6 

Buchanan 1 0 2 

Taveau 4 2 10 

Vowell 0 0 0 
Daniels 0 1 3 | 

Eager 0 0 0 

Totals 19. ..18 . 58 

Felton ....... 26. 28 18 12—84 
Dover Air ._ 10 18 14 1456 

  

Late Church 
Bowling League   pounder, stood Fairbanks of Eas-, 

ton on his head and pinned him Lutheran III 

in a little more than. 90 seconds. 

Trailing 22-18 the Lions could 

have still pulled the fat out of the 

fire if sophomore Ed Wheatley 

could have managed to pin Lewis, 

of the Warriors. This was a for- 

~ lorn hope because Lewis has been 

grappling for four years as 

against five weeks for Wheatley. 
The Lion did his best but was 

the loser near the end of the first 

round. 1 
With the dual meet season 

‘drawing to a close it appears that 

the Lions could have been unde- 

feated at this writing had the 

several Lions with experience, 

who did not come out this year, 

Week of Feb. 12 
: STANDINGS 

TEAM Ww L 

Calvary VI 28 12 

Calvary 1 24 16 

St. John 1 23 17 
Avenue II 22 18 

Lutheran II 22 18 

St. Stephen’s 22 18 
20 20 

| Asbury 20 20 

St. Bernadette’s 20 20 

Trinity 16 24 

St. John TI 14 26 

Baptist 9 31 
HIGH INDIVIDUAL GAMES 

WOMEN (160 or better) 

M. Carpenter — 185 

L. Redden — 179 - 169 

M. Steen — 170 

J. Livingood — 170 

M. Hall — 167 : 

P. Livingood — 169 

N. Montgomery — 163 

B. L. Taylor — 160 

MEN (190 or better 

A. Behles — 217 

J. Besenfelder — 216 

Also Harrington fans in goodly C. Lurwick — 214 

ready for action on Nov. 20. We L. Carter — 200 

- can think of at least a half dozen 

lads in this group. 
Nevertheless, we feel that an 

outstanding job has been done. 

Also Harringt fans in goodly 

numebrs are following the Lions 

to every match. 
  

Nanticoke Hospital 
Receives Grant 
The Nanticoke Memorial Hos- 

pital received a grant of $150,000 

from the Longwood Foundation 

of Wilmington to help finance 
the hospital’s $1,650,000 building 

fund appeal. 
The campaign seeks voluntary 

funds among business firms, or- 

ganized groups, foundations and 

families to provide the hospital 

with a new two-story, 75-bed 

wing. 
Fund leaders and hospital 

board members joined Karl K. 

Brown, foundations chairman, in 

expressing appreciation of the 

Longwood Foundation gift. 
“This is a very splendid and 

timely gift,” Mr. Brown said. “We 

are grateful to those of the Long- 
wood Foundation who have made 
possible one of the major contri- 

butions to our effort.” 
The hospital’s board members 

and medical staff previously re- 

ported a combined gifts of $150,- 

000. 
  

SHOP AND SWAP 
IN THE WANT ADS 

  

C .Coverdale — 199 

C. Lilly — 199 

B. Stokes — 195 

A. Peterman — 193 

65 STUDENTS 
    (Continued from Page 1) 

is awarded a certificate of merit 

attesting to his outstanding per- 

formance. 
All finalists are considered eli- 

gible for Merit Scholarships fi- 

nanced by NMSC and sponsors. 

The National Merit Scholarships 

provided by NMSC are awarded 
| on a basis of state representation 

| and without special individual 

criteria of any kind. Many spon- 

sored Merit Scholarships include 

additional criteria such as the 

finalist’s relationship to an em- 

ployee of the sponsoring organi- 

zation, his residence in a certain 

area, his college preference, or 

his career intention. 

The scholarship stipends are 

based on financial need. The mi- 
nimum award is $100 and the 

maximum is $1500. The average 

stipend awarded to freshmen 

merit scholars in. 1964 was $757 

annually, or about $3000 for the 

four years of college. Supplemen- 
tary grants are usually made to 

the colleges that the scholars at- 

  

ed at any time if the studen*’s fi- 

the four-year term of the scholar- 

ship.   

    

Greenwood Takes 
‘Third Place 

Carl Baker's Greenwood High 
Foresters gained sole possession 

of third place in the strong Wes- 
tern Division of the Henlopen 

Conference by trimming the Del- 
mar Wildcats 73-60 at Greenwood 

Friday night. 
The victory was the eight in 11 

games for the Foresters and was 

achieved by the process of coming 
out on top in each quarter and 

thus gradually pulling away from 

the cellar dwellers. 

A quartet of Greenwoods’ scor- 

ed most of the points for the win- 

ners. Drew Clendaniel was the 

pacemaker with 22 points. Also in 
double figures for G.H.S. were: 

Dave Henry (16), Ron Breeding 

(16), and Duane Amthony (13). 

Once again it was demonstrated 
that it does not pay to foul the 

Foresters. Henry entered the con- 

test with a whopping 64 points 
on free throws this season. He 

added 12 more in 15 tries to 
maintain his near-80% average. 

Of the 12 Henlopen teams in ac- 

tion Friday night only half of 
them could outscore this one lad 

from the charity stripe. Three 

more entire teams had only one 

or two points more by this me- 

thod than did the Greenwood 

redhead. 
Duane Anthony canned five of 

seven foul shots and Drew Clen- 
daniel already popping them in 

at an astounding 82% made two- 
for-two to up his average to 84%. 

The Foresters as a team caged 

19 of 25. 
Jerry Elliott of Delmar took 

game honors with 26 points. 

  

DELMAR G F P 

Powell 5 4 14 

Mullen 0 0 0 

Culver 2 5 9 
Elliott 12 2. 26 

Sehman 1 0 2 

Neal 2 2 6 

Budd 1 1 3 

Totals 23 "14 60 
GREENWOOD G F P 

Henry 2.12" 186 

Anthony 4 5 13 

Breeding 8 0 16 

Hughes 0 0 0 

Clendaniel 10 2 22 

Schulze 3 0 6 

Totals 27 > 49-73 

Delmar ._... 12 18 13 17—60 

Greenwood 14 20 19 20—73 

Mustangs Beat 
Lions, 85-69 

Earlier this season Bridgeville’s 

Mustangs had a hot first period 

and managed to lead mighty Fel- 

ton for a little more than one 

quarter, at which time the roof 
fell in. Hosting Harrington on 

Friday might the Red-and-White 

were ‘“on” for the entire first 

half. The resulting halftime lead 

of 48-28 was enough to carry 

the home team to victory as Har- 

rington, paced by outstanding ac- 

curacy at the free throw line, 
held a slight tpper hand for the 
last two periods. : 

Sam Knox had the highest 
point total of his varsity career, 

totalling 21 points on 10 baskts 
from action and also made his 

only foul shot. 

Glenn Smith, the teams’ sea- 

son-long high scorer, tossed in 18 

tallies and missed only one free 

throw of nine attempted. Glenn 

is closing in fast on a 70% aver- 

age. Over half of the profession- 

als cannot match this accuracy. 

John Greenhaugh had a good 

night in the scoring columns with 
eight buckets and 17 points. 
HARRINGTON G F { 1g 

Smith 5 3: 18 

Myer 1 0 2 

Knox 10 I 21 

Black 2 i 5 

Greenhaugh 8 ol fe IY 

Bitler 0 2 2 

Hatfield 2 0 4 

Garey 0 0 0 

Totals 23-13. 69 
BRIDGEVILLE G F P 

Hopkins 10 20 

R. Tull 7 4 18 

D. Tull 3 0 4 

Zavacky 7 1 15 

Dukes 8 | Fes 1 

Jones 1 0 2 

Smith 0 0 0 

Beauchamp 0 0 0 

* McDaniel 0: 0."9 
Adams 0 0 0 

Baker 0 0 0 

W. Tull 1 0 2 

Totals 36 13 85 

Harrington .. 16 12 20 21—69 

Bridgeville . 21 27 18 19—85 
  

Armed Forces 
Notes 
Army Pvt. Lawrence C. Tuck- 

er, Jr., whose wife, Diane, lives 

at 1885 Kissingbower Rd., Augus- 
ta, Ga., was assigned to Signal 

Company, 3d Special Forces 

Group, 1st Special Forces at Ft. 
Bragg, N. C., Feb. 2. 

Special Forces were created by 

the Department of the Army to 
provide, in time of war, a unit 

through which the Army can de- 

velop and employ guerrilla war- 

fare forces against the enemy in 

support of military operations.   Tucker, a wireman in the com- 

tend. Each scholarship constitutes | pany, entered the Army in May, 

a form of educational insurance, '1964, and completed basic com- 

since the stipend may be increas- [bat training at Ft. Knox, Ky. 
The 20-year-old soldier, whose 

nancial situation changes during | parents live on Route 1, Box 160, 
| Greenwood, attended Milford 

High School. 

Lionsses Beat | 
Bridgeville, | 
Bow to Felton | 
Harrington High School’s girls 

varsity basketball team edged 
Bridgeville away Friday night 

23-20 and were in turn nosed by | 
Felton 25-21 here on Tuesday 

night. 

The victory at Bridgeville was 
the fifth of the season for Vi Tes- 

terman’s girls. The teams play- 

ed on virtually even terms 

throughout the game with Har- 

rington outpointing the host team 

by one point in the first, third 
and fourth periods to gain the 

win. 
Marilyn Walls had 12 points to 

lead the winners. 

Against Felton the same pat- 

tern was evident for the first 
three periods as Harrington had 

a three point lead going into the 

final chapter. 

Felton notched the victory by 

scoring seven points in the fourth 

quarter while Harrington was 

blanked. | : 

Smith of Harrington and 

French, of- Felton, tallied eight 

points each to deadlock for game 

scoring honors. 

Felton now leads the Western 

Division of the Henlopen Con- 
ference with Harrington a game 

behind in second place. The con- 

ference winner in this section 

will earn the dubious honor of 

      
  

  

    

facing the Eastern Division win- uy g > > jat the Bridgeville Diner. Mrs. 
ner for the loop crown. Wood 7 0. 12 {Grace E. Hastings is reservations 

A lot of emphasis is placed on Beir 10 1 a1 chairman. The young career wo- 

girls’ basketball on the other side Clark 6 3 15 men representing DeVries, Lau- 

of the circuit with the result that Dill 4 1 rel, Seaford, Bridgeville and Sus- 

some fine distaff teams are pro- French 9 0 sex County will then be present- 

duced. Most years the league Hotfner 9 0 ’ ced to three distinguished judges 
champion will come from the Pre 1 0 who will select the outstanding 

Eastern Division. ad a finalist. 
HARRINGTON G FP oo : ie | Next, the motorcade will jour- 
Smith 1 0 ga iy a, 0 2 ney to Dover for luncheon at the 
Satterfield 0.:0 0 ARE ey oN 2 2 pe | Treadway Inn at 12:30. Capital 
Trotta 0 0 0 Smith 9 Lio | city will be the hostess club. 

O'Neal 2 2 6 M 3 0 During this event the young ca- 
Walls 5 2:12 Sr 9 3 91 | reer woman will be selected from 

Brown 0 1 1 Bl go 9 1 5 the entries of Mispillion, Har- 

Hitchens 0-3 H2f% Re o 5 go rington, Mid-County, Smyrna- 
Burgess 0 0 0 Crore 51 : Clayton, and Capital City clubs. 

Hopkins 0 0 0 Wcities g 0 3 ‘Three different but equally dis- 
Dixon 0 0.70 : Sl tinguished judges will make the 
Dean 0 0 0 Otals 23018 wh selection for the mid-state area. 

Totals 8 7.23 Pelton |... B7ij24. 21 2106 Reservations chairman is Mis: Harrington 11 14 14 20-59 | Fig 
BRIDGEVILLE G F P Charlotte deB. Abbott. 

| Beauchamp 3 5 1% PLAT SR The last stop of the motorcade 

erman 1 0 2 . s will be in the northern area. 

| Cannon 1 0 2 Bride eville Downs Claymont B.P.W. will be hostess 

Lippert 1 1 3 for supper at the Concord Pike 

Smith 1 0 2 Greenwood, 69 43 Holiday Inn. Mrs. Avis Obold will 

J. Wheatley 0 0 0, For one period it appeared that accept reservations. Two finalists 

Passwaters 0 0 0 | Greenwood’s Foresters might re- Will be selected from the candi- 
P. Cannon 0 0 0 peat an earlier upset over Bridge- ‘dates representing Brandywine, 

Kehlenbrink 0 0 0'!ville’s tall and talented Mistanes: ‘Christiana, Claymont, Concord, 
R. Jones 0 0 0 | Trailing 9-6 after one quarter Delaware City, Kalmar, Newark, 

Evans 0 0 0) the Tuesday night tilt at New Castle, Penny Hill, Rodney 
Houston 0 0 0 | Bridgeville, the Mustangs began | and Wilmington. 2 

D. Jones 0 0 0to gallop and tallied 37 points in| BP.W. officer and members 

C. Wheatley 0 0 0!the next two periods while with friends and relatives of the 

Totals 7 6 20'Greenwood could make only 10. candidates will enjjoy an oppor- 
Harrington _______ 7 6 5 5-281when dhe Foresters began to tunity to demonstrate, amid good 

Bridgeville ...__._. 6 6 4 4—20i5:4 the range ‘in the final stanza fellowship, the recognition of the 
HARRINGTON G F Pilon tossed in a high 24 points, Value and worth of the young 
Smith 2 4 8lthey discovered they were farth. business and career girl. 
O'Neal 0 3 3 er behind than before, as the Pusiness and career girl. 

M. Walls 3 1  Tpigh-scoring home team rang up| The Delaware Career Girl will 
 Hitotions 1 1 3196 markers. ibe choosen at the State Conven- 
Satterfield 0 0 0' Bridgeville has a 10-2 record tion in May. She will represent 
rosin 0 0 0 | while continuing their futile our state at the National B.P.W. 

' Burgess 0 0 0 chase of streaking Felton. Green- Convention in Washington, D. C., 
Hopkins 0 0 0 ' wood’s 8-4 record leaves them in Wy 25 to 29th. Here, she will 

Brown 0 0 0 | third place in the Western sec- compete with the finest of young 

Dixon 0 0 0'tion of the Henlopen Conference. Womanhood from 50 states, Puer- 

Dean 0 0 0, Duane Anthony was high For- to Rico, Virgin Islands and the 
A. Walls 0 0 0) ester with 11. Dave Henry had District of Columbia for the title 

Totals 6 9 21'cne point less than Anthony. rof our nation’s Young Career 

FELTON G F P|GREENWOOD G F Pp Woman of 1965. 
Tatman 3 0 6 Anthony gop ty 
Pasay 2 1 5Hemy 4+ 2 10 MS CHAIRMAN 
French 4 0 8 Hughes 3 1 7 - (Continued from rage 1) 
Conklin 0 2 2] Clendaniel 9 1 5 | ages of 20 and 40. It often re- 

Poynter 0 0 0 Allen 1 1 3 ‘mains dormant for long periods 
Blades 0 0 0| Schulze 9 1 5 ‘of time and then redevelops, 

Haldeman 0 0 0 Totals 15 13 43 causing paralysis, and other dis- 
Farrow 0 0 0 | BRIDGEVILLE Gor P comforts to its victims. 

Garey 0 0 0 Hopkins n 3 9 It was reported at the fifth 
Davidson 0 0 0'R. Tull 5 1 t11 annual meeting that Delaware 

Poynter 0 0 0D. Tull 1 0 9 Chapter is now comprised of 1677 

Voshell 0 0 07 oes 0 0 0 individuals, each of which con- 
Green 0 0 0) Zavn, cky 9 0 18 tributes $3 a year or more to the 

Totals 10 5 25|gmith 0 0 o | Program. This is exclusive of the 

Barrington .... 4. 5 12 0-2 Dukes 6 9 14 |more than 17,000 other individual 

Felton 4 3 11 78pm 1 0 g |contributors throughout the 

di: Totals 20 | 11 '[egitRte 3 
Bridgeville .. 6 18 19 26-69 The Chapter sponsors a clinic 

Henlopen Giceviood 0 4 0 Dads at Delaware Hospital which is 

4 under the supervision of Dr. 

Conference Dewey A. Nelson, who was also 
. chairman of the Chapter’s medi- 

Standings J VY. Matmen cal advistory board in 1964. Dr. 

Eastern Division w L Wrestle Well Taal 5 ve ie i nD bi . Lard Balti 8 : Serve as 9 c adrman, while 

Milton : . At Easton on will be the Board’s secre- 
; ary. 

Millsboro 5 7! Thursday night at Easton a trio| The chapter has a catlogue of 
Sons 2 ; of youthful Harrington High multiple sclerosis patients 

: wrestlers did a fine job in exhi- [throughout the state and has 

J. M. Clayton 0 171 pition bouts. been able to assist many in the 
Western Division w L| Louis Kemp, a 12-year-old clinic or through personal aid 
Felton 12 0|seventh-grader, started slowly |such as procurement of medicine, 
Bridgeville 10 2 against an older an heavier |prosthetics, nursing service or 
Greenwood 8 4|Marylander Rut came on strong |guidance. 
Harrington 7 9|to pin his rival in round three.| Last year’s campaign produced 
Dover Air o 7] Freshman Allan Greenly, who |more than $28,000 it was report- 
Delmar 4 8 | wrestles in the 103 pound class, | ed, a share of which was assign- 

. a gave away thirty pounds to a|ed to the national onganization 

strong, fast Warrior but made a |for research work. The balance 

Biddy Basketball surprising showing (to the Easton |is used for local activities. 

Notes fans that is) by staying the limit.! The following board of direc- 
Allan lost by one point but again | tors was named for the coming 

Lack of referees forced the |showed a lot of ability and pro-|{year: |S. Bernard Ableman, U .S. 

Biddy Basketball League to play | mise. Senator J. Caleb Boggs, Lt. Col. 
two games instead of four in Sa-| Bill Webb, another ninth-grad- | Edward T. Campbell, Hon. Elbert 

turday’s play. er, also drew a larger opponent |N. Carvel, Mrs. Elton A. Fox, 
Bob Jester’s Celtics remained | but handled the Eastonian with |Miles L. Frederick, Lt. Col. Clif- 

undefeated with an 18-3 victory |such ease that Bill grew careless |ford T. Hall, Howard M. Handle- 

over Ted Layton’s Hawks. and almost lost the duke in the |man, and Esq. John F. Heiney. 

Bill Minner’s Warriors enter- |closing moment. Webb won 5-4.1 Also Rev. Dr. Park W. Hunting- 

ed the win column for the first] Coach Bill Muehleisen has sev- ton, Gilbert Mann, Hon. Harris 

time by downing Tom Young’s|eral good prospects among the|B. McDowell, J., Richard W. 
Globetrotters 18-8. reserves. Others are David Hurd, | Pipel, Allan C. Rusten, Mrs. 

STANDINGS Ww L | Chuck Hurd and Roger Moore. |Sara Stalberg, Mrs. Benjamin 
Celtics 4 0 Steinberg, Stanley Temple, J. 

Globetrotters 2 2 BE WISE — ADVERTISE Vincent Tigani, Jr., Robert E. 

Hawks 1 3 SHOP AND SWAP Whitney, U. S. Senator John J. 

Warriors 1 3 IN THE WANT ADS Williams and Mrs. Evelyn Lord. 

Felton Drubs 
Harrington, 96-59 

Felton High [School's basket- 

ball specialists stretched their 
winning streak to 29 games by 

easily moving past Harrington 

here on Tuesday night. Felton 
has a 12-0 record for 1964-65, 
while the Lions have seven vic- 

tories in twelve games. 

The Green Devils were ahead 

27-11 and 51-25 at the end of the 

first and second periods, respec- 

tively. The Lions fared better in 

the second half but still lost 

ground all the way. 
Jim Blades, the state’s third 

highest scorer and teamamte Bill 

Barr divided 42 points evenly to 

lead the Felton offense. Phil 

Clark and Dave Wood added 15 
and 14 respectively. 

Glen Smith took game honors 

for Harrington with 22 points. 

The Lion is aveaging 17 points 

a game with 205 points in 11 con- 

tests. If he can continue to score 

well in the Lions’ remaining five 

tilts he will become one of the 

highest scorers ever to play here. 
Sam Knox continued his re- 

cent scoring surge by bucketing 
21 tallies. 

With Felton out of the way for 

this winter, the Lions will be at 

Delmar tonight in an effort to 
duplicate an earlier victory over 

the Wildcats thus achieving: the 

coveted .500 season. 

  

        

| Cancer Education 

(Continued from Page 1) 
cases of colon and rectum cancer 

can be diagnosed by proctoscrop- 
ic examination”, said Mr. Drum- | 

theller The proctoscope is a slen- 
der tube with a light which per- 

mits the physician to see the in- 
side of the rectum and the lower 

part of the colon. 
The program to inform the 

general public has the support of 

the state medical society. It cen- 

ters around the American Cancer 
Society’s educational film, “Life 

Story”. This is the real life story 
of Harry Leonard, a Minneapolis, 

Minn. labor leader whose life was 

saved because he had an examin- 

ation of the colon and rectum in 

time. Dr. Owen Wangensteen, 

chairman of the department of 

surgery, University of Minnesota 

Medical School, is the medical 

authority in the film. 
Educational literature about 

colon and rectum cancer will be 

made available by the Delaware 

Division of the American Cencer 

Society. The support of press, ra- 

dio and TV, and community lead- 

ers will be enlisted in further- 

ing the life-saving program.’   
  

' CAREER WOMAN 
| 

(Uonunued from Page V) 
long travelcade throughout the 

| state March 7. 

| Bridgeville B.P.W. will be host- 

| ess at a breakfast at 8:30 a.m. 

  

    

Veterans Receive 
(Continaed from Page 1) 

handicaps of their disabilities. 

They received $103,473 in sub- 

sistence, tuition, supplies and 

| equipment. 
An average of 52 veterans 

trained during the year under 

World War II and Korean GI 
Bills. They received $54,272 in 

cash allowances. 

In an entirely separate pro- 
gram 32 children of deceased 

veterans received training dur- 
ing the year. They received $49,- 
201 in cash allowances. 

The remainder of cash benefits, 
services and other VA expendi- 

tures in Delaware during the year 

total $4,181,158. 

These cash benefits and servic- 

es included loan guarantee pro- 

grams, automobiles for certain 
disabled veterans, wheel chair 

homes for the seriously disabled, 

administrative costs and miscel- 

laneous benefits. 

Fence Talk 
With George Vvapaa 

  

The tractor dynamometer is a 

machine that measures the torque 

shaft to indicate the horsepower 

developed by the engine. It is a 

valuable tool in the hands of a 

competent mechanic. Not only 

does it indicate the power out- 
put, but a mechanic can observe 

the engine under load when most 

tarctor ills are more readily not- 

iced. 
When a dynamometer test 

shows that horsepower is lack- 

ing ,a simple procedure will fre- 
quently correct the problem. 

This includes servicing the air 

cleaner, checking the spark plugs 

and governor, replacing the ne- 

cessary parts, and ajusting the 

carburetor and timing. A mal- 

function in any one of these five 

areas will result in a loss of pow- 

er and/or increased fuel con- 

sumption. Timely service of the 

tractor can result in horsepower 
increases up to 11 per cent and 

fuel savings to 14 per cent. 
Your local tracor dealer may 

have a dynamometer. Make that 

appointment for your tractor’s 

“physical” now. The cost is small 

when compared to a savings of 

14 per cent in your annual fuel 

bill. 
  

Off-flavored eggs are usually 

caused by improper storage con- 

ditions. The egg shell is porous 

and can easily absorb odors be- 

cause small amounts of air pass 

through the shell to keep the 

egg healthy. 

Moldy conditions, perfumed de- 

tergents, odors from onions, ap- 

ples, cabbage, citrus fruits, and 

oils can show their effects on 

causing off-flavor in eggs. 
Remember eggs are a food and 

should be handled like one. Good 

ventilation, sanitation, and pro- 

per storage conditions are a must 

in preserving the flavor of fresh 

frigerator, egg holding room and 

and speed of the power takeoff | 

eggs. Clean surroundings are ne- 
{ 

cessary also. It takes a clean re- 

R. Pryor, of Clayton. Wilson will 
fill the vacancy created when 
Jacob W. Zimmerman, of Dover, 
resigned last fall. 

| ASC State Committeemen are 
responsible for the state adminis- 

{tration of such farm action pro- 

grams as the Agricultural Con- 

servation program, price sup- 

ports, acreage allotments and 

marketing quotas, the Feed Grain 

Program, the voluntary wheat 

program, farm storage facility 

loans, and related activities. 

Are you looking for a solution 

to pest control? Better also give 

some thought to poison control. 

There are more than fifty-four 

thousand pesticides registered for 

use in the U.S.—all of them a po- 
tential hazard to humans if 

handled carelessly. To protect 
yourself, your family, and your 

crops, the National Safety Coun- 

cil recommends that you use 
these four keys. The first is the 

label. 

Read it carefully before each 

application. It gives important 

and explicit clues to your safety. 

The second key is proper use. Be 

sure to follow special instruction 

to the letter. Next comes ade- 
quate storage. This means keep- 

ing chemicals in their original, 

labeled containers—away from 

food, livestock, and children. The 

last key is prompt destruction 

and disposal of empty containers. 

That’s all there is to it—four 

common-sense keys to greater 

crop production — greater self- 

protection. Remember them and 

use them. 

Save all those baby pigs. High- 

er hog prices are forecast for the 

summer months of 1965. 

This should make those pigs 

now being born more profitable 

than pigs have been in the past 

several years. However, pigs 

born and pigs marketed are two 

different things. About one- 

fourth of all pigs born never 
reach market. : 

‘There are a number of things 

that can be done to increase the 

percentage of pigs going to this 

prospective good summer market. 
Keep newborn pigs from chill- 

ing. They have no heat regulating 
mechanism and body temperature 

will drop rapidly when born into 

a cold environment. A pig that 

‘has been chilled has a lowered 

resistance to scours and respira- 

tory ailments. Control all drafts 
in. farrowing houses. Keep far- 

rowing, pens or crates dry and 

i clean. Dirty, wet pens are often a 

| primary cause of many baby pig 

losses. Pens should be cleaned 
reach day using bedding that is 
| absorbent and clean. 

Of Local Interest 
Anyone wishing to join in *he 

forming of a group of entertain- 

ers known as the Barber Shop 

"Society of Harrington, contact 
Sam Short at his store any time 

( between the hours of 1 p.m. to 

16:30 p.m. before the 27th of this 
‘month, phone 398-8983. 
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‘DRIVE TO’ THEATRE 

clean egg cartons to keep odor 

out of eggs. | 
  

Cigarette smoking has fallen 

off, but the cigar and pipe smok- 

ers are burning the stuff like 

mad. Consumption of cigars and 

x ; Sie 

  cigarillos per male (18 years and 

over) is estimated at 150 — up 

some 20 per cent over 1563 and 

the highest number since 1930. 

Use of smoking tobacco per male 

is estimated at 1.4 pounds, about | 
15 per cent over 1963 and the 

highest since 1955. 
  

Two new ASC state committee- 

men have been appointed in Del- 

aware. Secretary of Agriculture | 
Orville L. Freeman has appoint- 
ed Edward S. Wilson Jr. of! 
Smyrna, and John W. Fennemore, 

of Middletown, as members of 
the Delaware Agricultural Sta- 

bilization and Conservation 
(ASC) State Committee. At the 

same time Paul B. Hastings, of 

Georgetown, presently a member 

of the Committee, was designat- 

ed chairman. 
Fennemore 

  

succeeds Charles 

  

  

  

  

SUN. -~ MON. & TUES, 

FEB. 21 - 22 & 23 

Ann Margret & Tony Franciosa 

— EY — 

“THE PLEASURE SEEKERS” 
in color : 

Shows Sun. 2:00 & 8:15 p.m. 

Weeknights 7:00 & 9:00 p.m. 

  

WED., FEB. 24th. thru. 

SAT. FEB. 27th. 

Shows Wed. & Thurs. 7:00 & 9:00 

pm, — Fri. 7:00 & 9:30 pm. — 

Sat. cont. from 2:00 p.m. 

The Great Hank Williams Story 

“YOUR CHEATING HEART” 
iL 
  

FRI. EVE. FEB. 26th. 

Live On Stage At 9:00 P.M. 

“COUNTRY MUSIC” 
Featuring Hank Williams’ Hits 

Courtesy of Wilson’s Music Store             

2. 

  

THURS. - FRI. - SAT. 

FEB. 18 - 19 ~- 20 

Note: 3 Days — Despite program 

“GOODBYE CHARLIE” is such 

a big hit — We have added a 

Day — W H A M! LOOK AT 

PROGRAM 

it. 
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Ann-Margaret 

  

  

SUN. & MON, FEB. 21 - 22 

7:15 & 9 P.M. 

ONLY 2 DAYS — but — 2 

NOW - thru. SAT., FEB. 20th. Days of Havpiness Down the 

Debbie Reynolds & Tony Curtis : PLEASURE TRAIL 

—_ in — 

“GOODBYE CHARLIE” 
in color 

Shows weeknights 7:00 & 9:15 

p.m. — Sat. cont. from 2:00 p.m. 

  

with 

=Tony Franciosa 

Gardner McKay - Pamela Tffin 

  

FRI.   - SAT, 

COMING 

Geo. Maharis 

“QUICK BEFORE IT MELTS” 

FEB. 26 2 

in 

—_— and — 

Sean Flynn in 

“STOP TRAIN 349” 
“BECKET” Is Coming 

opm 
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